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BEFORE THE OIL COMBERVATION COMMISSION
OF TER STATE OF MEW MEXICO

' EY_THR COMMESBION:

| This cause came an for hasring at 9 o'clock a.m. on

jMay 17, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conser-
wumcgntnmuhm hereinafter referred to as the
*Comminsion."”

HOW, on this_8th day of June, 1961, the Commission, a

mWmemmm

‘ (1) M&npﬁl‘cw&i&hﬂw&mgtmuww
m,mmm jarisdiction of this causs and the subject!
'matter thareof.

;ﬂn (2) Mhyozd-ilo. R-~1243, m:.mzs. 1’”&:
isnmhym

:;\ M
i {3) That inasmmch as some operators in the Justis-Blinebry |
‘mlminmp&uthcmntthmw

‘and othexr operators rescognise another point as the top, the Com~
mission should establish the vertical limits of said pool.

{4) That at a depth of 4960 feet on the electryical log

§(—18”£..t-ubnn) of Asszrada Petrolesum Corpozation’s Ida Wim-
‘barisy Well No. 4, located in the R/2 8N/4& 5N/4 of Sestion 24,
rmhi;azsmth. Rangs 37 East, HEPM, mmr.um

i
l
5

there exists & significant change in lithology which affexds a
reascuable geologic basis fox estab that point as the :
top of the Pool in said weii.

(5) That the change of lithology referred to iz Finding |
‘m.lcmucmmnmtmmmm
Po0Y.
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of
formmtions in the above-descridbed Ida Wisberley Well ¥o. 4.

SR8 Fooa A aevuyna rbAvE
ined in Pinding No. 6 above.

(8) That inssswch as the upper and lower pexforations in

£
imi h, e ‘J "_ “f mell mommnl gboand osmd s zz-‘ ot B e — PO
of

allowad initislly granted.
X 18 THRVETOSE ORPERED:
(1) That the vertical limits of the Justis-B Pool
hexeby estab at a depth of -1899 fest subses and -2342

j ' Amarada
pozakion‘'s lda Wimbexlsy Well No. 4, lmtﬂhthWWQ sw/4
;;ozmu.wzsmmnm. }rM, Lea Comunty,

Wane

_ (2) That both zones of the Ida Wimberley Well No. 13, loca-
qted 4n the SW/4 SW/4 sSW/4 of said Segtion 314, are heredy granted
an allowabls until September 22, 1962, after which date said well
‘shall be allowed tc produce only a single allowable from the
Jastis-Blinebry Pool.

(3) 7That jurisdiction of this cause 1is retained for the

mmﬁmmxm“mwamnyh-mm

: DONE at Santa Fe, Hew Naxico, on the day and year herein-

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
0!5 WIOH COMMISSION

& g

D Bz

A. %L, FORTER, Jr,,

opexrators in the Justis-Blinebxy
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AMERADA TETROLEUM CORPORATION
DRAWER ‘D"
MONUMENT, NEW MEXICO

May 25, 1961 .

Prone Hoses, N. M. — EX 3-2145

Pursuant to our telephone conversatien of May 24, 1961,

the fellowing information pertaining to the Amerada No. 4 Wimberley
is hereby submitted:

Derrick floer elevation, by Laughlin-Siwmens Ce. - 3079t
Derrick substructure height -~ 91

Kelly drive bushing extends 1' above derrick floer.
Yours very truly,

Philip E.”Nelson
FRN:clg

ce: J. O. Hathaway
R. L. I‘k“n
R. E. Seifert
File
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P. O. BOX 1231
MIDLAND. TEXAS

May 22, 1961

#2577

Mr. A. L. Porter

New Mexico 0il & Gas
Conservation Commizsion
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

re:

Dear Mr. Porter:

Tistwiates OiL (amPARY

Docket #14-61
Case #2277

Enclosed pleagse find the original sample logs on
Tidewater's #18-C and #19-C A. B. Coates wells in Justis

Field.

As you may reczll these two logs were entered as
testimony in Case #2277, however, we had only the original
logs at the time of the hearing and requested permission
to make duplicates before entering these logs into the

commission records.

Yours truly,

TIDEWATER OIL COMPANY

Jja‘f’. ok

P. Clark,

District Exploitation Geoiogist
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

No.

14-61

DOCKET :  _REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY, MAY 17, 1961

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 2275:

CASE 1669:

CASE 2276:

 CASE 2215:

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

‘(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1961,

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1961, for ten prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico, and also presentation of purchaser's
nominations for the six-month period beginning July,
1961; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico for June, 1961,

Applicetion of the Oil Conservation Commission on its own
motion to consider prorating the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Geas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearing called by the Qil Conservation
Commission to permit Pen American Petroleum Corparation and
all other interested parties to appear and show cause why
the special Rules and Regulations in effect in the Atoka-
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, should be

continued beyond June 1,

Application of Shell O0il Company for an amendment of Rule
1114. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
amendment of Rule 1114 to provide for a revised Form C-115
to be used for manually prepared monthly production reports,
and to provide for Form C-115-EDP to be used for reports
prepared by mechanical data processing equipment as an

1961.

alternative to the revised Form C-115,

(Continued)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own mction to consider the promulgation

of an order prohibiting the flaring of casinghead gas from
0il wells in the Cha Cha-Gallup and Totah-Gallup Oil Pools,

San Juan County, New Mexico.
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Docket No. 14-61

\ CASE 2277:

.
CASE 2218:

- \\

.

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission on its own ‘\7

motion to determine the vertical limits of the Justis-Blinebry
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and to grant an allowable for
each zone of any multiple completion previously suthorized
which is completcd within such vertical limits, such allow-
arle to extend tor a period not to exceed 15 monins irom ihne
date allowable was initially granted.

N

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for thg/’
creation of new Pools and the abolishment and extension of
certain existing pools in Eddy, Lea, and Roosevelt Counties,
New Mexico.

(8) Create a new gas pool for Queen production, designated
as the Arkansas Junction-Queen Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: SW/a

(b) Create a new o0il pool for Delaware production, designated
as the Triste Draw-Delaware Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: NE/4

(c) Abolish the Bluitt-Pennsylvanian Pool, described as:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SE/4
SECTION 242: E/2
SECTION 25: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SW/a

SECTION 19: Aill

SECTION 20: All

SECTION 21: Sw/4

SECTION 27: N/2 SW/a

SECTION 28: N/2 S/2 and NW/4
SECTION 29: All

SECTION 30: All

SECTION 32: N/2 NW/4
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(d)

(e)

(£)

(g)

(h)

(i)

Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SE/4
SECTION 24: E/2
SECTION ¥5: NE/a

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SW/a

SECTION 19: Al1l

SECTION 20: Alil

SECTION 21: SW/4

SECTION 27: W/2

SECTION 28: N/2 and N/2 S/2
SECTION 29: All

SECTION 30: All

SECTION 31: N/2 and SE/4
SECTION 32: N/2 NW/a

Extend the Andersen Ranch-Wolfcamp Poel, to include:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
"SECTION 33: E/2 SW/4

Extend the South Benson-Yates Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4

Extend the Empire-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST., NMPM
SECTION 30: SW/4

Extend the Eumont Gas Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: SW/i

Extend the Fowler-Paddock Gas Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: SE/4.
SECTION 22: NE/4

s e e e s e T
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¥ Docket No. 14-61

(j) Extend the Langlie Mattix Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: Nw/4 NE/4

(k) Extend the Lea-Bone Springs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHEIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NwW/4

(1) Extend the Lea-Devonian Pool, to include: s

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: NW/4

(m) Extend the Maljamar Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: Nw/a

(n) Extend the Skaggs-Glorieta Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: SE/4

(o) Extend the Wantz-Abs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMEwM
SECTION 29: E/2 NE/4

CASE 22179: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
- order for the extension of existing pools in San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 9: W/2

SECTION 22: Nw/4

SECTION 23: W/2

SECTION 26: N/2 NW/a
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TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 31: SE/4
SECTION 32: SW/a

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 16: S/2 SW/a

SECTION 18: E/2 SE/4

SECTION 22: E/2 5&/a

SECTION 23: S/2 SW/a

SECTION 36: SW/4

; (b) Extend the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 7: S/2 SW/a

SECTION 15: SE/4 SW/4 ;
SECTION 16: N/2 SW/a , Z
SECTION 19: SE/4 NE/a ’

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 12: E/2 SE/4
SECTION 13: SE/4 NE/a

(c) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM,
SECTION 35: NW/4 NE/4a, NE/4 NW/4a, E/2 SW/a. & W/2 SE/4

(d) Extend the Toiah-Gallup 0il Pool, to include:

R TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE i3 WEST, NMPM,
- SECTION 19: E/2
SECTION 20: SW/4

[
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AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION
< i W o mok-soab

TU}‘§A 2,/01{{1.1&.
S

April 18, 1961

LEGAL DEPARTMENT

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Secretary and Director

New Mexico 0il Comservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

In reference to our telephone conversation with you on Mondey of
this week, this is to suggest a form of notice to designate portions of the
Justis field now undefined for call at the May hearing and to explain our
reason for same.

After the Commission determines the vertical limits of the Justig-
Blinebry Fool, wheth.r the top be picked at the point recommended by Amerada
or at the point as vas advertised in Case 224k. there will be an undefined
area between that point and the base of the Justis Ges Fool as now defined
in Order No. R-586-E, dated February 12, 1959. In order to avoid the problems
in this undesignated zone as we have encountered in this area as resuit of
not having vertical limits of the Justis-Blinebry defined, we would suggest
that the notice of the proposed hearing be broad enough to permit the Com-
mission to issue an order defining all of this undesignated area.

e v et Pyt

In that connection, it 1s our present thinking that on the basis
of same geological evidence the undesignated zone above the top of the Justis-
Blinebry which we pick should be included Within the defined limits of the

Jugtis Gas Pool, but we cennot say that this will be cur finai recommendatior
until we have opportunity for more study.

It would seem, however, that these issues could be made part of :
the May hearing if notice were published in the following form: ¢

"Application of the 0il Conservation Commission on its own

motion to designate and define the separate pools within

the interval of the Justis field between the base of the

San Andres and the top of the Tubb-Drinkard Pool, to amend !
Order No. R-586-E, which defines the vertical limits of the
Justis Gas Pool, lea County, New Mexico, and to provide for
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field rules including & rule that any well for which & dual
completion has heretofore been authorized within said limits
may be granted an allowable for each zone of the duai
completion for & period mot to exceed 18 months from the

date aliowsbie was graascd.” .
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A. L. PORTER, JR.
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MEMBER
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KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
54va EASBT BAN FRANCISCO STREET
POST OFFICE BOX 1713
BANTA FE, NEW MEXICO - C.

May 6, 1961 ST RO

-

0i1 Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

Gentlemen:

Enclosed 1s an entry of appearance, in assc-
ciation with Mr. H. D. Bushtnell, for filing in

case Fo. 2277.

Yours very truly,

dm w. Nl L

Jason W. Kellahin

JWK:ss
Bncl..
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WHITE AND GILBERT
LAW
MEXICO

ATTORNEYS AYf
SANTA FE. NEW

GILBERT.

1 EEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATTON COMMISSION

2 OF THE STATE-OF NEW MEXICO

3| IN THE MATTEK Or Tid AporTOATTON OF THE OIL CONSERVATION 2

2| coaISSTON ON TTS OWN MOTION TO DETERMINE THE VERTICAL }  casE
5 LD{ITSOFTBEJUSTIS-BLDM POOL, LEA COUNTY NEW MEXICO, % No.
6 mmmmmmmmmwmwmm i 2277
7| cOMPLETTON PREVIOUSLY AUTHORTZED. )

8 ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

9

Comes now, Charles White, of GILBERT, WHITE AND GILBERT of

10} santa Fe, New Mexico, and herewith enters his formsl appearance in the

11} above captioned matter as local counsel for and on behalf of UNION TEXAS
12| HATURAL GAS CORPORATION of Oklabome City, Oklahoma, end consents to the
13} service upon him of &ll notices, motions, pieadings aud srders that may
14| ve filed in said cause.

The undersigned gives further notice that he is associated with
16| Attorney Charles F. White of Glclahoms City, Oklshoms, for the hearing of

17| the above matter, set for Wednesday, May 17, 1961.

GILBERT, WHLTE AND G

Attorneys and Counselors at lew
Bishop Building

Sante Fe, New Mexico
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BEFORE TVE OIL CONSERVATICK CCMMISSICN

CF
THE STATE CF NEW MEXICO

IN TFE MATTER OF TrE AFPLICATION

o THE OTL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION

TO DETERMINE THt VERT1CAL LIMITS CF CASE NO. 2277
THE JUSTIS-BLINEBRY POCL, LEA

CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO

ENTRY O APPEARANCE

Come now Kellahin & Fox, . 0. Box 1713, Santa Fe, New

Mexico, and enter their aopearance in the above captioned

case on behalf of Amerada Petroleum Corporation in associatien

with Mr. H. D. Bushnell, a member of the Cklahoma Bar.

ey

KELLAHIN & FOX
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LAWRENCE M. JORNSON

ROSE ano JOHNSON
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
40 NOETH DalMONT
HOBES, NEW MEXICO

P O BOX 937
PHONES KXraitss 3-3842

. May 20, 1961 Exreces 2027

Mys. Ada Dearnley AIR MALL

Ra: Case 2277

Reow ¥Nexico 0fil Conservation
Commission

Iz is pessible that at the hearing of the captioned case
en May 17, I entsred my appesrence as attorwey for Wastates Petxoloum
If sc ths recerd should ba coxvectad to show that I amd
the witasss Dewey Watson, wicu I examined, represented Westates
Petzolown Company.

In the chain of title to properties of this compeny there
onss was a ¥sstatss Petroleum Corporation which I represeanted a
omnber of years ago and I believe that I weal Sack to aad used the

old esrporats name when I entared my sppesrance. PFlesse consider
this lstter your authority to make ths changs vhen writiag uwp the
resond .,
Thanking you, we axe
Vazy truly yours,
ROSE AND JOMNSOM
/ // P ’
; '/‘g’-‘, . ‘/;”,CTIZ/»
By IR
BR/fk
s Megico 011 Comseryation Comxissiom
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C— PAGE 1

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION BEFQRE e
Santa Fe, New Mexico OfL COMS: v 1108 O
] November 2, 1960 SN "-~_1-"'W2
Examiner Hearing Sl

Case No. 2116 CAsE ”1‘17)

IN THE MATTER OF:

PHONE CH 3-6t91

Application of Westates Petroleum Company

for an oil-oil dual completion. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
the dual complcticon of its Carlson B 26, Well No.
7, located in unit J, Section 26, Township 25
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in
such a manner as to permit the production of o0il
from an undesignated Paddock Pool and the produc-
tion of 0il from the Justis-Blinebry Pool through
parallel strings of 2 3/8-inch tubing.

- e mm ewm wa  wm me o ea e e e e ek wm ve e oM @R we e e W em e am em

. Ine.

N Nt Nt N Nt sl Y VAt Nl Nt gl

BEFORE:
Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 2116.

MR. MORRIS: Case 2116. Application of Westates
Petroleum Company for an oil=-o0il dual completion.

MR. RUSSELL: John F.‘Russell, Camplrell & Russell,

Roswell, New Mexico, representing the Applicant. I have two

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALPUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

witnesses, Mr. Miller and Mr. Watson.
{Witnesses sworn.)
MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?

MR. RUSSELL: Mr. Millef. will you take the stand?

CHARLES P. MILLER
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

1669

PHONE CH

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 2

called as a witness, having been previcusly duly sworn, testified

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Please state your name, residence and occupation.

A Charles P. Miller; I reside in Hobbs, New Mexico; my
occupation is Petroleum Geologist.

Q And are you employed by Westates Petroleum Company in
connection with the dual completion, Carlson B 26, 772

A In connection with the driliing of it.

Q Mr. Miller, will you refer to Exhibit No. 1 there?

A That is the map.

Q Now, dces it reflect the location of the Applicant's
lease?

A Yes, it does.

Q And how does it show it?

A No. 7 well, the location is in the southeast quarter of

26, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, specifically located 2310
feet from the South line, 1600 feet from the east line.
Q And is the lease itself shown in yellow?
A The Exhibit I am looking at here is not _olored in
yvellow; it should be.
MR. RUSSELL: For the record, I %11 swap with you.

A Yes, it is colored in yellow.

does that Exhibit show all of the wells

&
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DEARNLEY—MEIER REPORTING

Al UQUERQUL, NUW MAXICO

PHONE CH 3.6491

ocated on this jease”?
A ves, it does -
Q poes it also show the 1ocation of the offset wells and

the operators of that?

A Yes, it does -

] wr Miller, referxring to Exhibit No. 2 which 1s the soni
109, have you made 2 study of that log?

a yes, 1 have made 2 study of it.

Q And is it 2 iog of the well in question here?

A That is right.

Q From the data contained in that‘log, were You able to
1ocate the rop of the paddock zone?

A ves, Sir. From this 1og and in connection with the

sample analysis.I have 1ocated the top of what I call the paddo<k.
o  And nere did you locate it?
A 1 have located the paddock &+ 5000 feec-
Q That is the toP of the paddock?
A Top of the paddock formation, yes.
Q and were you also able tc locate the top of the Blinebry
A ves, Sir. from the sample and log I have 1ocated the top

of the Blinebry at 5105.

Q Mr. Miller. do you have any further statement which you

would 1ike o

make in connection with the geology of these forma-

tions and this application to dually complete 11 e B1inebry and |

paddock?




- PAGE 4

f A Perhaps the few statements I have to make, Mr. Russell,
might simplify the statements which would follow.

The Paddock in this area has been determined to have a
rather constant interval from the top of the Glorietta which, in

this case, is approximately 275 feet. The Paddock itself is

I

i
PHOIE CH 3-8691

separated from the presently defined Justis Gas Field by shale

TR A

i SJ‘-A»
i

breaks, thin shale, and they do not show up particularly well in

yAT 5

samples, bul the evidence is there that there are shale breaks,

Sttt
PR

rlack shale breaks. The lower boundary of the Justis Gas Field

was determined and set by an order of the Commission:; in fact,

TR R I
-

Order No. R-586~E confirmed by Order R-1670. The base of that is

s

established at 240 feet from the top of the Glorietta, which, in

(&)

this case of this particular well, would make the base of the

i

Justis Gas Fisld at a depth of 4965 feet, leaving an interval of
35 feet, the low of the base of the Justis Gas Field to the top
of what I cail my Paddock formation.

Q Now, does that Exhibit 3 show the intervals at which
the perforations have been made, or not?

A Well, unfortunately, T am woiking from a work sheet.

¥
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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They did not furnish us the necessary completed copy, so0 I wilil
have to refer to this report. The Exhibits which the gentlemen
have here do show the perforations, yes. But let me read here to
confirm this. Bear with me just a moment. May I refer to yours

there just a moment?

MR. UTZ: This?

®©
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THE WITNESS: Yes. I have it here, but it would take me
a little longer to find it here.

The perforations are shown on these Exhibits by the
little red circles on the left of the center of the log, and the
Paddock. ILet me be specific and find the exact points here. Wwell
I don't turn to them right quickly.

Q (By Mr. Russell) But they are reflected in the Exhibit?

A Yes. I will give them to you, approximately, if you
want, and the man following me testifying will have thege exact
points, I am sure.

MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions.

THE WITNESS: I can give you the points now, if you

Q (By Mr. Russell) You are now referring to what has been
maixxed as Exnhibit 37

A I will give you the perforations as shown on Exhibit 2,
if that is satisfactory. The perforations in the Paddock section,
5042.5 to 5048.5; from 5054 t. 5060 are the two intervals in the
Paddock section which were _ ~rforated.

Q In connection with the other l1og which you have there,
is there any additional data which you would like to present to
the Commission from that log?

A No. At this moment, unless the Examiner wishes to ask
some questions,’I have nothing in particular that needs to be

added at this time.
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¢ MR. RUSSELL: That is the Gamma Ray Log which will be
identified as Exhibit 4. Does the Commission have any questions?
MR. UTZ: Yes, when I get my Exhibits straightened out.

11 EAlilL 1L sumewlere. 1Tnis 1s Exniblt NO. L7

L]
o
C
1
rb
[T

MR. RUSSELL: No.o 1, 2, 3 and 4.

PHONE CH 3-669)

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q All right.

A I certainly shall be glad to try and answer any gques-
tions you may have.

Q Both of these are in the Justis Pool, Justis Paddock,
Blinebry?

A That is right. T may call to your attention the per-
forations of the Paddock here were well into th: Paddock section,
which I might classify as lower Paddock. We have that character-
istic developed up in the Eunice area, but it is not developed so
prominently in the Justis Field, but I think on this flank well,
we are developing, probably, two portions of the Paddock ray.

Q The engineering witness will take up the details as to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

NEW MEXICO

the mwechanical?

A That is right.

ALBUQU (RQUE,

MR. UTZ: Any other guestions?
THE WITNESS: We will furnish you with a third copy of

this Exhibit, if you wish. We only have two copies at the present

Ltime.
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MR. UTZ: Two copies will be plenty at this time.
MR. RUSSELL: Mr. Watson, will you take the stangd?

DEWEY WATSON

called as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Will you state your name, residence, occupation and
emplovyer?
A Dewey Watscn; Denver, Colorado, and I am employed by
Westates Petroleum, Regional Engineer.
Q Have you previously testified before this Commission as
an expert witness?
A Yes, sir, T have.
MR. RUSSELL: Are his qualifications satisfactory?
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.
Q (By Mr. Russell) Mr. Watson, you are presently employed

by Westates Petroleum Company?

A Yes, sir.

Q And are familiar with this application for dual comple-
tion? |

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q Now, referring to Exhibit No. 3, was it prepared under

your direction or to your specifications as recommended by you?

A Yes, sir.

L R
gl S8 g M e N
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Q ‘Wow, will you briefly explain to the Commission the data
which is shown on this Exhibit relating to he manner in which the
tubing was set and the well completed, and so forth?

A Well, this Exhibit is a diagramatic sketch of dual
completion as it is now proposed, and it shows the surface casing,
the o0il string, the perforations in the Paddock and the Blinebry
and the packer setting, depth of tubing on both strings and shows
the TD and amount of cement used on the seven-inch casing.

Q Now, one tubing is set in the Paddock zone and the other
in the Blinebry, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q And what was done to prevent communication between those

A There is a Model D Baker permanent packer set at 5088
feet with the receive receptacle.
Q And are you familiar with the initial test of both of

these completions?

A Yes, sir I am.
Q What was the result of those tests?
A Well, the initial test on the Paddock was a swabbing

test, 24 barrels of oil and 2 barrels nf water in two hours, and
on a twenty-four-hour basis, it would be 200 oil, 66 barrels of
water, and the gravity of the oil was 37.8, and it, at present,
ié shut in, and the No. 2 test on the Blinebry was 23 barrels of

0il and 4 barrels of water in two hours, which, on the twenty-four

L]

®
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hour basis, is 276 barrels of oil and 48 barrels of water per day,
and the yravity was 37.9, and the pump -- the well Blinebry was --
test of 9-29-60 was 112 barrels of oil per day and 16 barrels of
water.

Q Mr. wWatson, has your company made application to the
commission ivi caminictrative avproval to commingle the oil from
these two zones?

A Yes, sir.

Q And is it your proposed plan to separately meter the
production from each of these zones?

A That is correct.

Q In your opinion, Mr. Watson, are the mechanics of the
proposed dual completion feasible and in accordance with good
conservation practices?

A Yes, sir. they are.

Q And, in your opinion, will the approval of this applica-
tion either impair correlative rights, or create waste?

A No, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: No further questions.

CROSS-~EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Do you have any bottom-hole pressure information on
these two zones?t
A No, sir, we don‘t.

Q  GOR?
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By Mr. Utz How much differential wi Qldj

A No, there hasn't been any GOR taken on it, due to the

swab test.

Q Do you have the gravity on the Paddock zone?

Yes, sir, it was Z27.8.

b3

Q 37.9, the Blinebry?
A The Blinebrv. ves. sir.
Q Do you have any opinion as to what the bottom-hole

pressures are going to be?

A Well, due to the fact the wells aren't flowing, I assume
it is pretty low. I don't have any guesses on what it is. I do
know the gas-oil ratio is very low, there is not much gas with
either =zone.

Q You wouldn'£ have any opinion as to what the differential

between the two zones might be?

A No, sir.

Q Have you any other wells near this location?

A Do you mean, producing Paddock?

Q Yes.

A The closest Paddock production is approximately two mileg

to the northeast, Gulf No. 5, and the Western Petroleum No. 5 Well,
and those are circled on our map in red.

MR. RUSSELL: Exhibit No. 1?

THE WITNESS: Yes., sir, on the north end of +%

up here.
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| pump

give

A well, it will

ing wells separ

, but it is a lot higher than nydrost

of them will be.

in the paddock in this

MR. PORTER:

ated,

certainly hold enough to keep a pair of

and I don't have the figures that they

w

i

c head on either one

no vou have any questions?

THE WITNESS:

MR. PORTER:

MR. UTZ:

may be excuseaq.

exhibits

any

Mr. watson. this woul

particular well, then

ves, sir.

further questions?

Are there statements in this case?

MR. RUSSELL:

MR. UTZ:

the record.

1 through 4.

1 would 1ike to move

d be a discovery well

?

That is all the questions 1 have.

1f not, the witness

the introduction of

without objection, they will pe entered into
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Mr. Commissioner, the Commission Staff will present two wit-

i nesses in this case; Mr. Engbrecht and Mr. Ramey to testify on

i
¢
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f May 17, 1961
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g 8 Avplication of the 0il Conservation )
- RS Commission on its own motion to deter- )
. | mine the vertical limits of the Justis- ) Case 2277
B = Q Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, )
= : and to grant an allowable for each )
- _~ ‘ zonz of any multinle completion pre- )
~ gg 5 viously authorized which is completed )
_ @ % within such vertical limits, such allow- )
R able to extend for a period not to ex- )
- Eg ceed 18 months from the date allowable )
- g: | was initially granted. )
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=¥ . BEFORZ: Mr. A. L. Porter
§ Mr. Murray Morgan
- x TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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~ gg MR. MORRIS: Application of the 0il Conservation Com-
~ ;; mission on its own motion to determine the vertical limits of the
- =)
B Eg ; Justis-Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, anc to grant an
[-] i
; eg ; allowable for each zone of any muliiple comnletion previously
- = 3 | :
- Q ? E authorized which is completed within such vertical limits, such
- 2
| § ! allowable to extend for a period not to exccced 18 monihis from
] o ;
N the date allowable was initially granted.

__geology and engineering aspects of this rase and they will be

}‘
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brought on in that ordé};' t
MR. PORTER: I would like to call for other appearances*
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa |
Fe, avoearing for Amerada Petroleum Corvoration, in association ‘
with Mr. H. Do Bushnell.
MR. ROSE: U. M. Rose, resident counsel, Wesiaics
Petroleum Companye.
MR, BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Atlantic
Refining Comvanye.
MR. WHITE: Charles F. White for Union Texas Natural
Gas Corvporatione.
MR. PORTER: Charles F. White?
MR. WHITS: Yes, local counsel, Gilbert, White and White{
MR. PORTER: Mr. Seth. |
MR. SETH: Oliver Seth for Tidewater. ‘

(Witnesses SwWorn. )

MR. MORRIS: Are you ready for us to proceed?

MR. PORTER: Yes.

{Wnereuvon, Commission?s Exhibits
Nos. 1, 2 and 3 were marked for
jdentification.)

ERIC F. ENGBRECHT

called as a witness, having been first duly sSwoi, tostified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY MR, MORRIS:

Q Will the witness please state his name and by whom eme

oloyed?

Mexico 01

ver

A The name

Q Are you a gradvate geol

A Yes, sire.
Q Have you

tical limits of

this case?

Q What area have you
study?
A The considered areas are

and 1 have depicted the

on

one color

is Eric Fe. Engbrechnt, and amnlaved bY the New

1 Conservation Commission at

made a geological

the Justis-Blinebr

A Yes, 1 have.

the contour mapb, which is Exhibit

Upon Exhibit No.

refers to the Blinebry and

ogist, Mre Engbrecht?

considered, Mr. Engbrecht, in this

Hobbs, New Mexicoe. i

study to determine the

y Pool for presentation in

section 25, Ranges 37 and 38,

area of all the wells in 2a laree circle

No. le

1 we have the large circles with color. The

the other color refers to

the other completione. Likewise, We have all the Paddock com=

pletions in red.

Q Mr. Engbrecht, Exhibit No.

aerial extent to ©

e considered and i

1 shows, then, only the

t¥s for no other npurpose at
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Wr. =——Etrecht, why is it necessary to considei in nif

|

case establishing the vertical 1imits of the Justis-Blinebry

-)

Pool? What oroblems are presented +hat we have to solve here toda}
A When the Justis-Blinebry Pool was created by Order R~
1248, the vertical 1imits wWere defined as just the Biinebry
fromation. It now seems that the overators within the pool are
not using wnd ~amo Rlinebry top and these two picks are approxi-
mately 120 feet anarte.
Q Now, you referred to two picks, would you refer to
your Exhibit No. 2 and point oﬁt to the Commission the TWO
points that youtve referred to?
A Exhibit No. 2 1s @ Wwest to east Cross section. The tOP
of Rlinebry marker No. 1 is the lower pick, the toD of Blinebry

L
i
No. 2 is the upver picke. i

Q We will refer in our restimony here today to those E

markers as marker No. 1 and marker No. 2, as you have pointed theq

out on Exhibit No. 2, is that correct?
A We will refer to the lower one as oo of Blinebry,‘mark

er No. 1, and the upper one as Blinebry No. 2.

Q Mr.kEngbrecht, would you explain to the Commission how
your marker No. 1 became & recognized marker in the area that
we're considering today?

A mue Blinebry marker No. 1 is the lower marker that's

!
|
|
|
&
|

used in this arede There are ggny-gggzgtors that rcfer

et
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to this as the top of the Blinebry. ~Sciié of the overators refer

te it as the base of San Andres. Some of the operators refer to

[¢)

it as their tops, it seems not to be a clear and distinct point of.

what this tovo is.
Q Would it be a fair statement, Mr,., Engbrecht, to say that%
it is a correlative marker in this area but not a top? i
A Yes, sir, I would say it was a corfelative marker within
this Justis area.
Q Mr. Engbrecht, would you explain how marker Né. 2, that
youtve referred to, how it became a recognized marker?
A Blinebry No. 2 became a recognized marker, I think, by

most of the companies, because it's a good lithologic break, and

I think it's a good mapable urit in my opinion, and I believe it

would be a good place to map on. Likewise, on January 27 of 1961
the Hobbs office called a meeting and here they have set out a

poll of which marker should be used. ;

Q In other words, Mr. Engbrecht, the marxer No. 2 is a
good lithological break and it's also a good correlative point ,
across the field that wetre considering here today?

A Yes, sir, it's an excellent break, I believe, ;

Q In your opinion, which of these two markers that you

have just referred to, which of the two represents the top of the

Blinebry oay in this area?
A In my opinion I would say that the uoper marker No. 2

®
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. available data, I feel that the Blinebrvy No. 2 is the top of the

_ op. Unit A. Then we move back to Wimberly No. 13 and we move

is the break for the BlTinebry Pool, after looking wt—sampie—logs;—
alsc sample logs that were submitted to us from other operaiors,

and looking at gamma ray neutrons, electronic logs and other

Blinebry reservoir,

There's also an impervious barrier, and immediately above
this marker, as we come down, we have a real dense dark brown doloL
mite and within a very short distance we have a trace of light tani
dolomite, and then we move to a silty, ardulacious clay earthy i
material. The matrix of the earthy material is the dolomite. The
dolomites will run anywhere from 30 to 60% dolomite. This change
takes place within anywhere from 4 to 6 feet.

The samples that I was looking at were quoted by the com=
pany's geologists as two foot samples. It was on the Blinebry
Wimberly No. 4. The Blinebry No. 2 marker is distinctive
in this case. You have a rapid change of lithology in a very
short distance. Blinebry marker No. 1 is not as good.

I wish to peint out on Exhibit 3, which is the long north-
south cross section within this Justis area, we start in‘from
the Gulf Ramsey B No. 8. which sets down here in Section 36. We
move up to the No. 6, then we move into Section 25, we move over

to Well No. 9, which is in the northwest corner; then we move

across the Justis area pool to No. 7, which is in the northeast

®
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Well No. 4, which I wish to recommend as the tyoe log in this area.

5 Then we move to No., 4, which is the Section 24 Western Wimberly
No. 4, and then we move back west tc Section 23 of a well that was!
i just driiied and just completed. It is the Skelly Las Cruces C ;

No. 1. Then we move further north to No. 7 over to Section 13 and§

!
|

!
PHONE CH 3.6691

No. 5, and then again north to another Well No. 5, and then to
Well No. 7, Gulf 7, and then back to weil No. 6.

Q Mr. Engbrecht, all of these wells that you have referred
to on Exhibit No. 3 are within the aerial extent as shown on

Exhibit No. 1. They're 2ll in the Justis-Blinebry Pool area?

A Yes, they arz all within the Justis area, each one of
these pools. Some are drilled deeper, but the cross section was
taken in a zigzag fashion in order to show the correlative points

from one side to the other. %

cross section, Blinebry marker No. 1 is not. I did not place |

L If we observe Blinebry marker Ne. 2 from the short west to ;
§ - east cross section, it is a heavy line on the long north-south ;
|

it on there because I was having a little difficulty to correlate

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUIIRQUE, NEW MEXICO

it in places.,

Within tnhe Wimberle No. 4 your dense sand, your second sand

T TR AP g s N Wirttsn
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comes in right below this break. This dense sand is not prevalent
throughout the Justis area. It moves in and out. For example,

I would like to show you this log on Wimberly No. 9. You have
| _the correlative point, but this definite sand is not there, it's

b
1
§
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| _No, 2 can be correlated across the Justis area vool, while I feel!

no longer present.

|

H

AsS we move into the flanks, I think we are going to have a

change in sedimentation with the sand below, what I wish te refer i
to as Blinebry marker 2, and then on the 4 we come in on another
sand, it isn't off sand. Then we come to another sand, it's the
lower sand we picked for marker No. 1. These two sands, they
come in and out, they fade in, out within the Justis area. I
feel this, that the Blinebry marker No. 2 is a better correla-
tive point, and I feel it?'s the too of the Blinebry Pool within
this area.

Q In summary.of what you have just nointed oul with
reference to these two cross sections, then, Mr. Engbrecht, would:
you say that what you have designated as the marker No. 2, that
it is correlative across the pool, meaning the Justis-Blinebry
Pool area that we're considering today?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you say that the No. 2 marker is better as a
correlative marker across the pool than the No. 1 marker in this
reservoir?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you say that there is a significant lithological

break across the marker No. 27

A Yes, and I feel that the lithological break across

'
i
)
1

@
NG
L
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3 _ that the No. 1 might not be, T

%~ Q In other words, there is a more significant lithologicali

§ break across the No. 2 marker than across the No. 17

k - 3 A Over the Justis area, yes. }
% Q Yes, A Tes, Sit. %
H <
i Q Based on these factors, Mr. Engbrecht, is it your recom—é

mendation that the No. 2 marker be established as the top of the
Justis~Blinebry Pool?
A Yes. I wish to also point out on the Exhibit No. 2

that we also have the top of the Tubb marker on there which comes

in aonroximately, oh, I forget about 5623, which would be the top

of the Justis-Drinkard Pool. i
Q While you are up, Mr. Engbrecht, would yov refer to the %

Amerada Wimberly Well No. 4 and pick on that log, pick the

marker No. 2 that you have recommended as the top of the Justis-

Blinebry Pool?

A You mean by putting a circle?

Q If you will, please.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Upon the Amerada Petroleum Corvoration Ida Wimberly -
Noak, 660 from the south and 990 from the west in Section 24,
23 South, Range 37 east. 1 wish to pick the top of the
Blinebry marker No. 2, Blinebry 2, at 4980.

Q Would you also, on the same log, vick the base of the
L_Justis-Blinebry Pool? '
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A The base of the Blinetry Pool would te at 5623,
Q The later point that you have picked as a recognized

vase, is it not?

A Yes, sir, observing the C-105's within the Commission

¢ e e e s i g S e

Fecords, aii tne operators pick either the tov or the bottom of
that break, which is aoproximately four feet.

Q Does this marker No. 2 that we have been talking about,
does it have a general acceptance among the overators in the
Justis-Blinebry Pool?

A Yes, sir. I believe that the No. 2 marker has becn

generally accepted. I always have personal knowledge that some

his pick as the Blinebry top, that is u

()
3
:
1]
ct
Q
¥}
[
:a
[#}]
(0]
-+
§
3
Q
»
"

t form. .We have conducted a survey and the majority
of the operators chose marker No. 2 as the top of the Blinebry

in the Justis area.

Q If the No. 2 is established as the top of the Justis-

Blinebry Pool in accordance with your recommendation, what prob-

5

lems will that oresent to any or all of the operators in the field

A It will present two problems. We will either have one
Blinebry-Blinebry dual completion or we will have a Paddock~
Paddock dual comslctishe

- s

Q This will work a hardship on the operators of one of

these two wells, will it not?

P - — -t

A Yes, sir. So I would - g

ey N R g e v
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Q Now, Mr. Engbrecht, if the No. 2 marker is established,—
I
that wouldn't necessary create a Paddock-Paddock dual, will it? E
It will just comvlete a Blinebry-Blinebry dual? i
3 A TYes, sir. \
- !
] Q What could be done to alleviate the hardshiv on the
£
g § anaratar of the well that would be a Blinebry-Blinebry dual if
—
55 the Commission saw fit to adopt your recommerdations?
)
E: A I recormmend that an eighteen-month allowable be granted
A
—
5% for this comvoletion and that would be from the date of approval
ég in the uvpper zone.
—
S; Q Letts identify the well specifically that we'tre talk-
E ing about.
= :
I~ 4 A Thatt's the Amerada Wimberly 13 in Unit M.
§§ Q That will be the Blinebry dual? %
=E A Yes, sir.
o :
=) Q Now, if an eighteen-month allowable were assigned, as ?
Y] i
Eé g you have recommended, to the upper zone of this well, in the |
;E 5 event the Commission adopted your top, would this allow reason-
= ¥ able time for paying out the additional cost of dvally complet-
E
& ing this well?
<
A In my opinion I think it might.
Q Do vou have anything further to add to your testimony,
Mr. Engbrecht?
A No, sir.
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% - PAGE 13
3 _ | Q Did you vrepare Exhibits Nos, 1, 2 and 37 g
é A Yes, sir. |
‘. _

! MR, MCRRIS: At this time, Mr. Commissioner, I move

the introduction of Commission Exhibtits 1, 2 and 3 into evidence

and that completes the direct examination of this witness,

|
PHONE CH 3-669)

_ g MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibits will be ;
=~ |
ﬁi admitted to the record., Does anyone have any questions of Mr.

- )

'; Engbrecht? Mr, Bushnell,

- o]
<3| CROSS EZXAMINATICN
ol {

- gzb BY MR, BUSHNELL: ‘
e Q  That fourth exhibit is not your exhibit? |
[ - -4 ‘
o g A No, sir, that is not my exhibit.

- =

; [~ Q In the course of preparing for this study, how many

- o] electric logs of wells in this area did you examine?

- = A Within the Justis area I looked at all the logs that we

=
- g; had within our own records, plus the fact of a few that are on
L ~ . : - .
P Z, g this cross section, this long north-south cross section. We went
}
= S
- ;5 3 to the United States Geological Survey and borrowed some of their

4

- Q[ é logs. They were kind enough to loan them to us.

é ~ § Q In the course of your study, how many sample logs did
b ]

: “ vou have available for vour study?

§ - A Mr. Bushnell, I looked at two sample logs through this
H 2

P

g,; section. The other sample logs the other overators were kind

2 L_enaugh to Jet us, they loaned them to us.
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Q

plinebry marker No. 1 that you have put on your exh

\ not revoresent,

geological or lith
A
said that
Q

point and that

Yes, sir.

You had 2 sample 108

13 and most of Tidewater's.

As 1 understand your restimony

ological change,

No, I don't think 1 said that,

it was & correlative pointe.

You are restifying that marker

change of lithology?

jt does repres

s that what I understand.
A A relative point?
Q Correlative pointe.
A Correlative pointe 1y can be
Q It does reoresent the topP of s

r No. 1?

Yes, I think I mentioned that

A Yes, 5ire
Q Your marke
A
descriotion

xop of this point.

L

ou had the SEEpléwlog on the well Wo. L7

on what other well?

PAGE 1b

e PpE— |

L~+ the 1OV of the

o
Vsiica

i{bit here does
in your opinion, the toP of where there is any

do 1 understand your testimony?

Mr. Bushnell. 1 just

No. 1 is @ relative

P S ]

ent 2 possivid change of 1itholoEY»

correlated, yes, SiTe

ome geologic

change C¢T

when 1 went through the

of the No. L that we did have 2 sand coming jn at the

e
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. 5210-20-28. Then, you have another one that would come in at

could find several points in this Interval that are correlacive |
throughout the field by looking at the electric logs only?

A Not easily correlative.

Q But there are points that can be picked correlative
throughout the field?

A With the sample logs, looking at sample logs and tae
samole from any logs, I think you could pick my pbints that would
be correlative in this area.

Q Let me rephrase my qQuestion. Based on a study of the
electric logs only, dont't you think that above the marker No. 1
there are several points that could be picked as being correlative
throughout the field?

A Yes, sir, Mr., Bushnell, there are. I can point to quite
a few points,

Q Go ahead.

A We can start from down here, I'm well aware that some
operators map on this kick right here, which is on the Wimberly
No. 4, it comes in at 54, 5556-50.

Q My question was limited to above your marker No, 1l.

A Well, may I walk up?

Q All right.

A We have another point that can be correlative, and I

would say it would be very difficult at 52, or approximately

#




NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUIRQU!,

—aoproxanate ¥ ave

at 5101. You would have anotheT definite one that ~3ght come
atoul, oh. 5055, and we have many 1ittle kicks upP there that \
would come ijn and oute \
Q Does the marker at 5101 on Well No. Ly which is the well

yhat Yyou referred 1O on that exhibily < helieve, you peferred o

the Wwimberly No. W log?

1 A Yes, 33T:

\ Q Does the marker at 5101 not only represcnt a vpoint that
:1 may ve correlative throughout the field, but also represents a \
2 change of 1ithology at that point? \
\ A As 1 mentioned in the original on No. ky 1 mentioned yo

\ do have @ sand above that pointe.

Q Now, peferring t° your testimony'as ro marker Koe 2 ==

A Yes, SiTe \
1

Q - aid T understand you O say that you picked that \

marker pecause it was easily correlatei throughout the field?
! A Yes, SiTe

Q 1 think you have said that there are other points jn this

jmmediate area above marker No. 1 that could be corfe,ated Yhrough-

e

out the field?

% A Yes, SiTe

Q  Then why d4id you pick the one that You picked 1o it is

e

e

jtholo

?

i s AT P P ,.V‘;':_A"“-’A,ﬂ
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___ Q  You find the existence of sand above and below the point

A On which the Ro. 2 1s vased.

Q The No. 2?

A No. 2 is based upon a change of lithology, sir, if I

may go back and, that you move from a dark brown dolomite with a |

trace of tan dolomite into a real dense, silty ardulacious clay

with a matrix of the earthy material. Then you, in about ten feeti

you move into another dolomitic stringe. You dc have a definite

break and I think this break is correlative throughout the Justis |

area,
Q It is my understanding that you picked marker No. 2

because it was the most correlative point throughout the field?
A I felt it was the top of the Blinebry Pool.

Q Let me ask you this, you have looked at the sample log

of Well No. 47

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you say, do you recall, you don®t have the sample
log on your exhibit, but do you recall from your examination of
that sample log that there are characteristics in the sample log
above and below the point that you pick which are similar?

A Which point are you speaking of?

Q The point marker No., 2.

A There are points similar?
Q Yes.
A

What do you mean by similar?

x4
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A

Q

Between 1 and 27

Itm referring to marker No. 2, which is your recommended :

You have sands immediately before it, yes.
Yes,
Below marker No. 2.

So, to the extent of sand and silt merely, there was a

similarity shown in the sample log above it and below the marker

! that you are recommending here?

A

No, not sands above and below. No, you have the

' dolomite and vou have the silty dolomite.below.

| Q
| A

Q

A

i
' Bushnell.
| Q

You are referring to marker No. 27

Yes. 1 assumed you W&rce.
And marker No. Z is your recommended top at 4980 as

encountered in your Well No. 4?

Yes, sir.

MR. BUSHNELL: If the Commission vlease, I have an

exhibit that contains a section of the sample log of the Well No.
, 4 of this interval which will later be offered into evidence, and
T would like to show this to th~ witness to make some inquiry

with reference t~ that log.

MR, PORTER: We would have no objection to that, Mr,

{By Mr. Bushpell) Por the record, I refer to a

®
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‘reduced size ol sheet here which will later be identified as
| Ameradats Exhibit No. 1, and it is a sheet which will be desig-

?
- i |
i nated as a montarsue containing five separate exhibits on it. 3

' Tncluded on this sheet or montague is a portion of the sample |

. log of the Well No. 4 in the interval which wetre talking about

1
PHONE CH 3 .6691

here. Do you recognize this sample log from the basis of your

study? L

E, Inc

]
Y

R REPORTING SERVI(

A Yes, sir. Also it looks almost like the one that we
have copied, but it isn*t quite. I mean it's in essence there,

yes, sir.

Q Would you pick for me the point which you recommend as
the top of the Blincbry? In other words, your marker No. 2,
' That's that 5980, is that correct?

A No, sir. It comes in at 49.

i
Yy

Q L9807

I |

A As this sand is a heavy body sand, it would be here.

You show a little more sand development in this arsza than it is

I

there. I would have to check my detailed description to find out.

[
DEARNLEY-MEIF

I don't remember my sand being that prevalent unless this is your

designation for a trace sand, sir.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q Let me ask you this, put your pencil on the point of

= i the 4980 marker which is the marker that you are recommending as

i: the top.

QU

'5 - % A Yes, it would be right at the topo there,

[ — e
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——HorJ*4uauuL_________._____,,_,,m

Q Do you have any above ana‘ﬁéiow’fﬁit”ﬁifﬁém? This =~

sample log shows the existence of sand.

A We move inte the depositional sequence of the whole ;

develooment of the Yeso formation, sir. We are going to have

this seidy sanditicn developing in and out on the platform. I

would say thatts just part of your depositional sequence 1n s :

Yeso formation. \

1

Q Bo T understand your answer to te that you do see the 1
A Wwhat do you mean, above this point?

\
existence of sand on either side of that point? x
|
{
\
Q Your 4980 markers. \

|

A Yes, sire 1 believe that when 1 restified on the No. b i

1 did say thers was sand above and below this marker, but 1 say %

that you move from a dolomite, from L8 you meve from a dolomite i

into a dense sand. The other sand stringers come in and out

within the Justis area, Mre Bushnelie. {
MR. BUSHNELL: Thatts all the questions 1 have.

 MR. PORTERS Anyone else have any questions of Mr.

Engbrecht?

MR. MORRIS: 1 have questions on redirecte.

MR. PORTER: Supposgﬂgp_;ep;ﬁx.fﬂutter ask his question
firste.
BY MR. NUTIER:

/

Q You stated that the marker No. 2 was at 4980 in this
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» O >

O

» O

T believe thatts right, Dan.
What did you gzive as the top of the Tutb in that well?
5623.

What is the elevation that those points are taken from?
Drill floor, 3979.

39797

Three seven and seven nine.

Three gero seven nine?

Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, that's all.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q

A

Q

A

Q

Mr. Engbrecht, you were asked on cross examination

whether the marker No. 1 was a 1ithological break, to which, of

course, you answered that it was.

Within the Wimberly No. &4, yes, sir.

Would you not say how far that the marker No. 2 is a

better lithological break and makes a better correlative point

across the field as a whole?

I would say within the Justis area that the Blinebry

marker No., 2 is a better correlative point to establish the top

of the Blinebry Pool.

Also on cross examination you were asked to make other

|_picks above marker No. 1, which you did, but are those_markers
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that you nicked correlative in every well in this region?

A As I mentioned on cross examination with Mr. Bushrell,
we can find many points that are correlative within this area.

Q Let me put it this way, Mr. Engbrecht --

A And you have a change in lithology of the lower two
sands within the Justis area that come in and out, that is the

sand change, you still have yocur porosity.

Q The cther picks that you made both above and below the
marker No. 1 are not 2s zood correlatively, for correlative pur-
poses, as the markers that we're discussing here, either the
No. 1 or the No. 2, is that correct? In other words, Mr.
Enzbrecht, you picked several other points?

A Yes, sir.

Q On one log that possibly couldn't be correlated across
the pool as either marker No. 1 or marker No. 27

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, you picked the marker No. 2, noi just because it

was the top of the Justis-Blinebry Pocl, not just because it was

significant lithological break across the pcol as a whole; did

you not?

A Yes, sir. As a matter of fact, that was the reason

that I picked this point.
MR, MORRIS: That's all the questions 1l have.

3

;
|
i
}

i e L e Bt D g eS8 T e A b A A
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~ ined in all the wells of this pool available? ‘

MR. BUSHNLLLi“"I"have Bﬂé'QEEStidﬁ'fadiﬁkl”“

RECRCSS EXAMINATION

RECRCSS LAARL—lo==

EY MR, BUSHNELL:

Q T asked you atv the beginning how many electric logs you .
had examined in this area and your answer was not snecific, and I
let it g0 until counsel for the Commission has posed now ques-
tions that require you to make conclusions as to the €Ai5LEHIT {
of correlative points on all the wells in this pool. Would you 1

cive me a rough jdea numerically of how many logs you have exam-= \

A Mr. Bushnell, may 1 point tO Exhibit No. 1, that each

well that has a minus datum plane js a log that 1 have looked at,
whether it is an electric log, @ gamma ray neutron, acoustic
sonic log or & sample loge.

Q On Exhibit No. 1 did you say?

A Yes, cir. Each ons of those logs that have a minus :
Jatum plane is a log that I have looked at or I have looked at ‘
that individual recorde. : i

MR. BUSHNELL: A1l right. Thank youe. That?'s all the

questions I have.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Rose. » \
MR. ROSE: I have one question 1 would like to aske \
|

BY MR, ROSE:

“Om ¥ xamination of the sample log, Ameradal's k
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i
] pr0°osea EﬁiIE;t NO. 1

: A Mr. Rose, that 1 coul

| that Amerada loaned us

not take into consideration

the sample log?

d not answer. with

PAGE 2k

the samples

on the No. &, their reologist, Amerada

\
i informed me that they nad calculatea lag usc= $e.

e o

slose because when you

the voints, 1 assumed the

place it on the log for correlatio

rake the footage that the

lag was calculatede.

n, I would s&y ice

MR, ROSE: No further questionSe

MR. PORTER:

1
| may e excused.

\ MR. PORTER:
\ (Whereupon,
\i\ MR. PORTER:
| Morris,'wduld you have

y
1
i

MR. MORRIS:

t
i
t

t MR. PORTER:
1
‘!.

\ called as a witness, havin

1 followss

2 DIRECT EXAMINATION

__B1_!B._HDRRIS4___________,___._,,

Anyone else have a question

We will take 2

(Witness excC

When 1 platied

1 would say it was

v record and

almost

w

i
! perfect, as perfect as it could be within human DurposesSe

2?2 The witness

used.}

ten-minute breaxe

a2 recess was held.)

The meeting will com

your next witness stand to

e to order. Mr.

pe sworn?

He has alreacy been SwWorn, Mr. Portere

Let's get unde

JOE D, RAMEY

r way then.

g been first duly SwOT%, restified as

‘“36'you"éai"fﬁifﬂfﬁﬁf-I63_35€§”6?”ﬁﬁﬁg—"“j
1

!

e e [
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Q@  Will the witness state his name and vosition, please?

e WG L

g

| . - .

i A Joe D, Ramey, proration manager for the New Mexico 0Oil
!

Conservation Commission,

B el Lo S i it 2 B

- i Q Mr. Ramey, in your official capacity with the 0il Con-

servation Commission have you made an engineering study of the

PHONE CH 3-68¢1

Justis-Blinebry Pool in connection with this case?

A Yes, sir, 1 have.

Q Would you give us an idea of what this study indicates?
A Well, before going into this study, why I was of the

ovinion that was probably a solution gas tyve reservoir, which |

i
NG SERVICE, Inc.

4
2

would be bounded on the flanks by a water table and there prc-

o g Yy A SRR HTRL AT

| bably would be present a small gas cap. This is essentially the

|

case, but after I delved a little more deeply into it, why there
were several things which made this appear to be a very complex

reservoir.

Q What were some of these complexities that you ran into

in making the study? !

A Well, gravities of the produced fluids range from a

s
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOR'

ALBUCUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

|

low of 35 to a high of L4. There are vorosity stringers which

aprear and disappear from well to well, also theret's been water

AR ot vy e

i L.l

{ indicated where for all practical purposes no water should have

been found,

ol b

¥

? : g Q In making your study did you specifically look at the

Ao _performance of the Amerada Wimberly Well No. 13?

e
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TR T Yes, TAM o - —
Q What conclusions did you reach from that study? !
A Well, first, this well is a dual comvletion with the !
uover zone verforated a few feet below what hacs tcen reflerred to

_appeared. The gravity of the upver zone is high for the field

as marker No., 2 or Blinebry No. 2. The lower zonz is perforated
some 300 feet below this marker, the upper zone is vnresently
classified as vproducing from an undesignated horizon and the lower
zone is classified as Blinebry. At first glance, why it certainly
apveared that this well was producing from two separate and
distinct reservoirs, The gravities of the produced fluids were
42.1 for the upver zone and 37.8 for the lower. GOR's are now
18,313 for the upper and 1,035 for the lower,

There is a distinct bottom hole pressure differential,
2303 for the upner compared to 2211 for the lower. Also there ;
was drill stem test information on this well and other Amerada
wells in the immediate area which indicated that there was an
apparent water table within the first one hundred feet below this
Blinebry No. 2.

Q Did you then comvare the characteristics of this
Amerada Wimberly No. 13, did you compare those characteristics

with the pool as a whole?

A Yes, I did, and as a result of this comparison, why
|

these things didn't seem to be as outstanding as they had first

e e H

raa)

o
>
4 3
[N
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i

__of Section 13, 25, 37. I picked Blinebry marker No. 2 in this

average, but there are two wells in the Tieéld whith report T

!

gravities of 44 degrees. The producing gas-cil ratio of the upperi
{
zone in this well is high for the field average, but then the well!

is also verforated at higher subsea elevation than any other well

b}
in the nosl,

(¢}

Q What did you conclude, Mr., Ramey, with resvect to the
existence of the apnarent. water table in the Well No. 137

A Well, after noting this apparent water table in this
well and the other Amerada wells, I checked into all the available

drill stem test information throughout the whole pool. Drill

stem test information over this interval between markersl and 2,
the tests weren't plentiful, but only those tests on Amerada wellsz
indicated that there was water present in this interval,

For example, I1'1l read the results of three drill stem tests;
the first of which is on the Amerada Wimberly WNo. 13, I picked |
the marker No. 2 at 5,005 in this well. The drill stem test was .
taken from 5,020 to 5110. There was gas to the surface in ten é
minutes at the rate of 327 MCF. Recovery was 235 feet of salty
sulphur water with a trace of oil and 118 feet of salty sulphur i
water and mud cut 274 oil. Flow pressures were 180 to 305 and 60~
minute shutin pressure was 2302. |

Another drill stem test would be on the Gulf MacBuffington

No. 11. That is in the Southeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarten

®
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well at 5, p0L. Dr IT1 Stem +ast wasS

DS

e e

|
Recovery was 200 feet of gas cut mud, no 0il or waters flow E
pressure, 160, 30-minute shutin pressure, 2,050, %

Third drill stem test was on the Tidewater Coates C No. 6, E
which is located in the Northwest Quarter, Northeast Quarter of
Section 13, picked Blineuiy merrer No. 2 at 5,004. Drill s
test was taken from 5,032 to g2; had gas in 13 minutes. I didn't-
have a report of volume on thate The recovery was 1750 feet of
o0il and gas cut mud and 14,00 feet of heavy oli and gas cut mude.

No water. Flow opessure, 95 t0 150, 30-minute shutin pressure was
1235.

Q Mr., Ramey, You examined the drill stem test on these
three wellse From what you've said, you found water in the No.
13, but you found no water in the other WO wells, Even though
those wells were completed, were they not in the interval

between marker Noe. 1 and marker No. 27

A The drill stem ©&sSTS were taken over that intervale.
Q Yes. , \
A Or within that interval. 1 also, these were Just

examples. There were several other drill stem tests, scme of whiih
did not cover the whole interval, some would take in the upper \
vortion and then some would take in the lower portion.

Q What conclusion would you reach from observing that

ena? L a
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1ocal thing just in the area of the Amerada wellse.

|

[a]
y -

e

since the original

This reservoir,

| peservoir.

DaYe.

pressure differential in the Well No. 13.

There 1is orobably very little,

seem to be apvarent anywhere else in the pool.

Mr. Ramey, Yyou restified, I believe, that

A well, first, these are not unusually high

Could you exvl

palt 29
r’“’T‘“TW have to conclude thRat tETS””i't“er“wé's"a‘"“ -

T+ doesn't

you found a

pressures

reservoir pressure was arounu 2,00 noundSe

permeability and horizontal permeability from well t

probably not be too effective pecause of the characteristi

\ 1 think both zones have apparently experienced

\ vy offset wells, and I would say that th

for the most part, is 2 very low permeability

if any, vertical

¢ of thel

ain that?:

o well, would \

|

P
!

some drainage |

e lower zone has experi-

enced more drainage due to the fact that there ar: some b3

completions well below what we would term Blinebry

marker 1 com-=

pared to only six completions in the jnterval between Blinebry

marker No. 2 and 1

e ey e i

first began this s

tudy, especially with reference t

Q Mr. Ramey, 2 few minutes ago you said that when you

| you thought that it might be producing from two separate

reservoirse.

i _
3 closer 1n comparison with the field as a whole, wha

——neu2———————____—.________________,

After examining 1ts characteristics a

1ittle bit

Pt

!I
> Well No. 13,1
|

+. do you think

l
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A Well, I think because of the vay Chmmtﬂ‘-—]

1
{
!

sevarate stringers in this Blinebry within one well bore and have

this nool, it could very well be possible to verforate twe

each stringer nerform as a complete, separate reservoir. We have;
the significance here in the Blinebry where porous stringers ap-
pear and disanvear. Some of the stringers are probably connected
from well to well and some are not. Each of these non-connected
striagers could perform as separate reservoirs, but I dont't think
they could or should be classified as separate reservoirs.

Q Are vou indicating, then, that in your orinion therets
no porosity across the marker No. 1 in this area?

A Well, in the Amerada well, why theret's avvarently a ‘
dense section between the two producing intervals, However, thisi
is not a dense section in all wells in the pool. Also, I might
state that in looking at some of the sample logs, I'm not a
geologist, I don't want to try to try to testify as a geologist,
but I did note that in some of the sample logs that porosity was
from the top of Blinebry marker No. 2 through the complete
Blinetry interval,

Q Would you refer, Mr. Ramey, to what has been marked as
Commissionts Exhibit No. 4 and explain that, if you please?.

A -Exhibit No. 4 is an acoustic gamma log on the'Skelly

0il Comvany Las Cruces C No. 1. This is a recently completéd

r -

in the Southwest Quarter of the i




L s S AR T T WA YO i

1

i

l-§ L@ L.

l..d

ey

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-66¢1

ALBUQUERQUE, NiwW MEXICO

eAGE 3]

Northeast Quarter of Section 23, 25 South, 37 East. I have ﬂraﬁ;-i

s

posed on this log,or in the center of the log, in black, Skelly?s

picks for what they considered to be effective oorosity. I think |

v e 29N e e MAanemt armmand

that Uis log illusirates whal thers is a porooity acvolopment
jimmegiately above the Blinebry l. Marked on this log, which wouldé
te Blinebry 2, and this would be Blinebry 1, give or take a few
feet, We have oretty good porosity indicated here and pretty good;
porosity indicated here. There's approximately seven feet of
separation between these two good porous intervals.

Q So, at least in that one well you do find porosity

existing across the No. 1 marker?

Wel

not necessarily across the marker, but I d nd

.e A &
[y aw L

e

Py
£
ES

-

»

it present immediately below and immediately above. I might point%
out that on our letter ballot om it, we had set out vicks for
Blinebry 2, was 4980 and picks of Blinebry 1 as 5118, Amerada,
in answer to our letter ballot, pointed out that the interval at
5101, or some 17 feet higher than what we had picked as marker 1,
was a good correlative marker in this vpool; moving this up 17
feet would immediately split this porous interval.

Q In any event, Mr. Ramey, you woulan't conéider the No. 1
marker a good pick as the topn of the pool in this area, would you?

A No, I wouldn't.

Q There's very definitely the possibility of porosity
i v below that marker?
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§

|

|

! _pletion, which is classified as Paddeck and Blinebry. The well

A Yes, I think porosity could develoo anywhere in this

pool. It is illustrated that it has to date, vorosity will be
vresent in one well that isn't present in another,

Q What is your recommendation, lr. Ramey, as tc the top
of the Justis-Blinebry Pcol?

A Well, I would concur with the recommendations ol ¥i'e
Engbrecht,

Q That is that the top be at marker No. 2%

A At marker 2, right.

Q What basis do you see for establishing marker No., 2

as the too of the Justis-Blinebry Pool?

A Well, for one thing, I think it is a good impermeable !
barrier and as far as I was able to determine, why it could be j
the only impermeable barrier. This marker, it is this dirty
section, earthy section, is indicated to be impermeable all over
the vool. It's readily correlatable over the whole voocl. It is
present in every log that I have seen, I have been able to pick
it and I just think it would make the best tobp,.

Q What other considerations would you téke into account
in making this recommendation?

A Well, I would like to point to the Westates Carlson B
26 No. 7, which is located in the Northwest Quarter of the South-

east Quarter of Section 26, 25, 37. This well is a dual com=-
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zones. In other words, the hase nf the Paddcel
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are only 50 feet abtove the top of the Blinebry verforations. The
Padcdock zone, or the uvper zone, is producing at around 95 bar-
rels of water per day while the lower zone, or what is classified
as Rlinebry, is producing just a trace of water.

Q In other words, an examination of this well will show
that there's a water table in the Paddock just above our marker
No. 2, is that correct?

A It indicates as such. There's not much data to go on,
but this is a voretty good supply of water and so I think it could
be termed a water table,

Q So that would show a separation between what you are
recommending as the top of the Blinebry and the férmation thatts
just above 1ii?

A Right, That is true.

Q Are there any other factors that affected your pick as
marker No. 2 as the top?

A 'Well, the majority of the operators have been using

this marker No. 2 as the top of the Blinebry and, also, prior to

the completion of the Amerada well there were five other wells
completed in the interval between marker 2 and No., l. These

wells were classified as Blinebry. To change the classification
of these wells at this time would create operational difficulties

B Y e i B AR i
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ation concerning the Wimberly, Amerada's Wimberly Wsll No. 13 as |

to an eichteen-month special allowable from the date the allow-

I
t

' able was initially granted. Do you concur in that recommendation?g

i

a . B . - s %
n 1€3, 4 COHLCUL 1l widy FoCUIMICUMA ULVl 1 dibagice will

his statement that"I think the well would be paid out in eighteen

months®™. I think that with the present producing gas-oil ratio,

I doubt if it would be paid out in eighteen months.

Q Where did you obtain the log that's been marked as i

Exhibit No. 47

"3

hat wae nht
nat was ¢£°o

-

}

quested the log from them. It is a rush print, it is the only
one available, I'm sorry I don't have more for you people,
Q Is there anything further you would like tv add to your
testimony?
A No, that's all I have,
MR, MORRIS: At this time, Mr. Commissioner, we move
the introduction of Commission?s Exhibit No. 4. I believe

Exhibits Nos. 1 threough 3 were offered previously. That con-

cludes the direct examination of this witness.

i
!

MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibit will be

Hobbs. I was aware that the well was being completed and I re- ‘

_admitted. Does anyone have a question of Mf. Ramey? Mr. Bushnell

Q Mr. Ramey, you heard, I believe, Mr. Engbrechtt®s recommend-
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CROSS EXAMINATION "’"""‘\
BY MR, BQSHNELL; K
Q Mr. Ramey, would you state again the basis for your con~!

e+ e e e i

%
|

1
|

i
|
!
|
K

i

L_4#uy4qgnnL4nujdsuL£Lj§L_____,,_,ﬁ

clusion as bto Amerada's wimberly No. 13 well, that the two zones
to which that well 13 udw perfnrated are not separated?

A Oh, I think they are separated 1n that well. 1 think
it would be posSible ro perforate many stringers in the Blinebry
within a well bore, and illustrate no vervical permeability
and they could perform as completely==

Q Excuse me.
A __ as completely separate ressrvoirse. There could be 1

.ntial, 1 mean one stringer could have & wider

O
[+
p.l
=%
1)
]
"
44
j=y)
-t
'-J
[

a pressur

shen the other stringer, and the drawdown could be

cr

aerial exten
as to that.
Q As to the Well Noe 13, it would aopear that those WO |
wells are separated?
A Yes.
Q Now, 1ooking across the field, js it not true that ther
is an existence of a gas ¢ap above the lower interval completed
;n the No. 13 well? i
A Above the lowaTr interval?

Q Yese.

A Yes. 1 think your Well No. 13 might be perforated,
jeht be perfoggpgg:

————————
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Q Ts 1t your opinion that“fﬁé”gﬁg“tab"éxiﬁfg shpaughout” 7

- cialwiri b W SRR T

|
\. the field beyond the 1imits of Well 132 ';
‘ B

i g A I believe, I think there will be further tests that will
i 3 | establish. Some of this information wasn®t available to me.
H 1 To date I dontt think any of the wells have necessarily :11ustrated
z }
.« © i
g ¢ \ there is a gas ¢abv, with the exception of your comnletion, your '
— !
=) \ upper completion in well 12, but 1 did not have information such %
N~  as cores avajlable to Mee ‘
- N |
E% [ Q Would your answer pbe that you do not care to answer
- ] . that question? 1
. 2 ,‘ i
- = . o \
— ; A I don't think T would be quallfled. !
- & | ?
- EE E Q If you knew there was a gas ¢ao above the lower inter- §
1 {
v €5 5 1
- o' | val completed at 13 and pelow the upper inverval completed in 13, |
- = !
: A i would that change your conclusion?
— "'.;.: \
- E; A I could visualize where this could hapvoel with this
- EE type of porosity in this poole I think you could possibly have i
— i
P Eé o | several indevendent g£as caps. %
-~ o _
L X !
g - ;3 : \ Q Let me ask you this == i
- Q;\ :.
P € | A You are referring, a gas cap between the intervals }
g a
g \ producing in your No. 13, are you not? %
] !
Q That's righte. A Okaye.
Q You stated one time in your direct examination that

- you knew that sample studies jndicated permeability yhroughout

{ this arede. 1 believe that was the_yord you usede.

i'
i-
3
,E??
§—
%
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e
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H
.
b
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| A Porosity. 1If I said permeability, I meant vorosity. !
% Q All rieght, you were not indicating that there is evidenc%
g of vertical permeability in this area, were you? é
; A No. I made a statement to the contrary, that therets |

very little vertical permeability.
MR. BUSHNELL: That's all the questions I have.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr, Ramey?
MR. MORRIS: One question,

MR. PORTER: Mr, Morris.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Ramey, Mr., Bushnell just put a question to you ask=-

t ing if you would change your conclusion if you knew of the gas

cap existing above the lower perforations in the No. 13. Now,

would it be a fair statement to say that you'd change your
conclusion only if this were shown to bte a vool-wide condition,
‘ not just a condition that might exist in one stringer or one
localized area?

A From what I have been able to determine, just about
anything could haopen in here., I wouldn't change my conclusion
because one stringer illustrated a gas cap. I wouldn't necessar-

ily conclude that anything below this gas cap should be one

reservoir and anything above should be another.

L Q  You have to consider the pool on a vool-wide basis and |
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not look at one localized area to determine what conditlions are
everywhere, is that correct?
A That'!s righte.
MR. MORRIS: No further questions.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness
nay be excused,
(Witness excused.)
MR, PORTER: Mre. Sellie
MR, SETH: We have two witnesses, if the Commission
please,
MR. PORTER: Would you have your witnesses come forward
and be sworn, please?
(Witnesses sworn.)

J. Fes CLARK

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SETH:
Q Will yvou state your name, vlease?
A J. P, Clark.
Q By whom are you employed?
A Employed by Tidewater (il Company.
Q In what capacity? ,

: A District exploitation geolegist for New Mexico and West
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i Texas,
: ' Q Have you testified before this Commission at any pre-

vious hearing?

(1 § A No, sir. ]
é i o] Would vou eive us a brief statement of your educational
H
B 2 background?
A I have a Bachelor Degree in geology from Texas Christian:

University.
Q What has been your exparience?

A I have been associated with the company for the past

i

. three years full time, for the past thirteen months spent in the '

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

; . Permian Basin, :
1" Q lave you had direct exverience with the pool which is
? the subject of this hearing?
D el
? A Yes, sir.
- Q Have you made a particular study of it and its char-
1
- o | acteristics?
] b4 E
i 5 4
_ b A Yes, sir,
z
—y z
; o MR, SETH: May the witness testify as a geologist?
P o
[ 4
~ S MR, PORTER: TYes, sir, his qualifications are accept-
H -
.} o 2
- Q (By Mr. Seth) You heard the testimony of Mr. Engbrecht
P and would you please refer to the exhibits which are currenily
ff - ‘ L,poqud and zive us a brief comment on them and alif a brief
R I

NS o b T o i et
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btackaround on your views on the geology of this field? |
A Yes, sir. In general I wholeheartedly concur with their
correlations of the Blinebry marker No. 2 in the Justis Pool.
I might say that in 1957 when Tidewater comnleted the No, 6 C
Coates as the discovery well for the multi-vay Justis Pool, that
in determining our correlative tons mapable horizons, we have
Undoubtedly, the Blinebry marker No. 2 is a clastic break in the |
geologiec section. )
Q Do you recommend to the Commission that that be used as |
the top of the Blinebry for these purposes? ‘
A Yes, sir. 3
Q In vour study of the geolegy of the field, have you

had access to samnle logs and to samples?

A Yes, sir.
Q What has been your actual field experience?
A I have sat on several of the wells in the Justis Pcol.

Tidewater, as of March the 1lst, had approximately thirty wells in

the Justis Poosl. Of course, ve had access to all these sample

lozs., I have seen sample logs of other overators in the field, !
and we have used these sample logs, as I mentioned previously, fon
divining a clastic break at the top of the Blinebry section.

Q Do you have a sample log before you now?
A Yes, sir, I do have, I have two,

&/
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| MR, SETH: Would you please mark those!

e

\
(Whereupohs Tidewater's mxhibits 1\
and 2 were marked for identifi- \

catione.) \

Q (By Mre. seth) Refer O what has been marked &S Exhibit
l.

A Exhivitv * :- o sample jog on the coates NOe 6 C welle

Q what 1S the well 1ocation?

A 1990 from the Bast 1ine and 1980 from Lpe South 1ine

of gection 2L, 25 gouth, 37 Taste.

e e i

A This sample 1og indicates, without 2 doubt, that there's
a definite preak in deposition at approximately 5,040 This is 3
structurally a sample pick pased on 2 change in deposition. v |
is tyoified by ten tO gwenty O thirty percent of fine graliiy
1ight tan sand, 1ight tan vo gray sand.

Q Describe 2 1ittle more rully how does this log sho¥ this

preak, gescribe this particular gand foT us a 1ittle more fullys

1‘
!
\

A A sample descfiption at 5,000, which 1S above the

NEW MEXICO

1

e

Blinebry rop, i85 described as a very fine chrystaline dense brown

dolomitee. At 5,080, 2 sand 1s encountered, the dolomite js a gra

A\.BUQUERQUI,

prown dolomite, and we have a very fine grained gray dolomitic

sand nresente.

e

\ 1 would 1ike tO say that in some jnstances where the sand
| : )

4= 1arzer,ee:rcezl_a_i,iifmn._d_._i“_ the other ‘a

e 07  —

7
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wells, the dolomite Yends to take“65”5”5;5&}”555;§§Eér; We be;-vi
1ieve this to ke also jndicative of a clastic break in section.

| Q Would you say this 1is yyoical throughout the horizontall

| limits of the field?

% A Yes, sir, of the sample logs that 1 have looked at, all

\ of Tidewater's and other operators, 1 have seen this cand presenti

in each and every case.

Q How would you characterize this, would you characterize
it as & permeability parrier or change in aermeability?
; A T think it's definitely %0 be considered a permeability
. barrier. Itts a change in deposition from a »ure dolomite type
\ rock to a sand with some dolomite, or & sandy dolomites.
\ Q Now, refer to Exhibit No. 2. Tell us what that showse.

\ A Exhibit No. 2 is 2 sample log on the Tidewater 19-C 1

Coates, located 990 from the South and East iine of Section 24,

\ 25 South, 37 rast. Here again, the top of the Blinebry, as wetre

\ calling 1it, marker 2 is gypified by the presence of aoproxi- ‘
& mately ten to fifteen percent fine, light gray sand., The rocks 1
jmmediately above the Blinebry marker described as a gray dolo- i
mite, tan, brown to gray dolomite. The dolomite jmmediately be—

low the marker described as a tan to brown dolomitee.

- w,,.,...‘.p..._.,—,_._._‘,.‘v."...

i Q In the actual examination of the actual samples, is it \

cacy tn recognize the top that you have referred to?

1Wmfairl casy sample pick,

et
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searching, an individual is able to locate this sand in each

of course, contingent on the quality of your samples. This is

very gzood norosity and with good samples and with diligent

and ewaryv ecase.
Q Do you consider lozs of this type to be a useful tool
in solving the problem we are confronted with here now? }
A Yes. !
Q Leaving that for a moment, what about the use of

electric logs?

X

on the board here that therets definitely a good log marker, which
to me indicates a change in lithology. é

Q Would you refer, point it out to us, if you would. You;
are referring to Commissionts Exhibit No. == |

A Yes, No. 2.

Q No. 2.

A To me this is very indicative, Therets no question
that itt's a very good marker. The marker carries throughout
the field, due to, I think, the sand and shaley section immediate:
P

ly below this low resistivity kick as found on induction electric

logs.

1

~ ko Y, -
< Does the clecirie log

nd vour samvle logs pretty much

confirm each other?

A Yes, K sir,
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iFE s R

|

A Ma, sir, I don't believe so. |

T':‘ i

ki Q Do you have any recomnendations to make to the Commissioh
or any conclusions based on your study of the field?

A Well, strictly a conclusion, that Tidewater, speaking

8
i
#
:
£
[

el
1

]
PHOINE CH 3.6691

for Tidewater, hasz dcvelaped the Justis-Blinebry Pool, that the
ton was located as avoroximately 4998, as found in Amerada No. &
Wimberlye. .
Now, that 4998 is not the exact too that the Commission is
requiring or asking or recommending, It's right here, But, at
| wvarious times, various veople work in the field, the top is moved
. ‘

several times, and I think it®s of nc imnecrtance whether 1i*s at

PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i
i
-
t
4

the top of the break or below,

As I have seen, we have developed our propertics in the

Justis Pool along this line, the majority of the operators have
developed their vroperty along this premise, that that is where
the too was located, and, in using the Amerada No. 4 Wimberly as

a typical log for the Justis Pool, Tidewater would wholeheartedly

DEARNLEY-MEIER R}

ALBUQUERQUE, HEW MEXICO

concur with the Commission's proposed Blinebry tov.

Q Do you have any further comments you would like to make

A No, sir.

P " MR. SETH: We would like to offer Exhibits 1 and 2.

Theytre the chly covpies that are available, and, with the per-

1

- | mission of the Commiscion tn withdraw them and substitute copies

OIS
4
Py
7
F
\\‘.2
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MR. PORTER: Without objection, the exhibits will be

E admitted. Does anyone have questions of Mr. Clark?

| CROSS EXAMINATION

3
— S BY MR, BUSHNELL:
E '
- ° '
- s Q Mr. Clark, looking to your Exhibits 1 and 2, do the ;
=
= red lines here indicating the word Blinebry 5040 revoresent g Lcﬁ
- S i
_ N in this varticular well, as you just testified? |
—~ (2 '
£2] A The red line there represents an electrical log top
) ’
- ég i and I'11 also indicate here that the pencil line is the sample {
i i
- — ; . . . :
b B~ 3 log tovp and, if you®ll nctice, there may be possibly two feet E
P &= ‘ ;
§5a Ei ‘ difference in the samvle top pick and the electrical log pick. 3
. . = : !
[ - s | Q  Which well are you referring to here? §
j B
- A A Thi
= is well here.
I~
- = Q What's the name of that well? ‘
L]
é _ ES A This is the Tidewater No. 19, C Coates.
=
P = . Q Now, referring to =~ which exhibit number is that, Mr. |
P — ¢ ;
b :g g Clark?
2
~ < :
g A No. 2. g
—_— &
; g Q Now, referring to Exhibit No. 1, would you point out to
1js :
P me where you vicked the top on the basis of this sample log?
P ’ :
P~ ' A On the basis of the sample log this would have to be 2
%;, picked right on tov of the first sand. The first sand encountered.
.~ : 2] What does th2z yellow below that marker indicate?
Do Egiga
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: ' A Below which markef; sir? ]
[ . b
4 !
T Q The marker that you picked on this log. }
i3 ! A This sand right here, is this what you are referring to?
! 4 ' ‘
ﬂ 3 Q You have picked a marker right here. f
£y LI
= ) 5 A I picked the top of the Blinebry right here. Thc yollow
z
g 2 |
- JE is indicative of the sand.
E§ Q What does the yellow below that line indicate?
—
- ~ A Well, it could indicate several things. It can indi-
- &
o~ cate a different sand body, it can indicate surging of sand up
— W ’ g
c T ég the -holee
- £
| — : Q Does it indicate the existence of sand?
g"'l Q A P ibl 1 i { pirLe 103 throuch
: E: | ossibly. In looking at sampie 1ogs thrcoughout the
=~ a ;
'i-« < field, this sand can not be typified as being one hundred feet !
= R
[ EE from the time you top it until the time you go out of it, It
- =
% = varies, thickening and thinning.
- S~
- =y MR, BUSHNELL: That's all the questions 1 have,
~
‘: §§ g | MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness
| = 3
- = 3 may be excused.
. g (Witness excused.)
f”f g MR, PORTER: We?tll call the next witness.
- : < ;
- MR, SETH: We will call Mr, White, We have some exhi-
- bits to out uv, I
- {(Whereuoon, Tidewater?®s B |
1 i hibits 2A, 3 and 4 were !
- | od > < s ’
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ROBERT L, WHITE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:
| DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR, SETH:
Q State your name and position, please, Mr. White,
A Robert L. White, I'm the district reservoir engineer

| <

3 A

Q

A

Q

A

Q

have you?

for Tidewater 0il Company.

You have not testified before before this Commission,

That is correct,
Would you tell us your educational background and your

experience as an engineer?

I graduated from Texas Technological College with a

degree in vetroleum engineering. I have been with Tidewater 0Oil

Company for five years,

In your vresent work, is it part of your duties to

ronsider the field which is the subject of this hearing?

That's correct, it is.
Have you made a study of it prior to this hearing?
Yes. TYes, 1 have.

MR. SETH: May he testify as ar engineer, Mr. Porter?

. o . f
MR, PORTER: Yes, sir, his gqualifications are accepted.

(By Mr. Seth) Would you zive us a brief description
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. e e —— —
i of the general characteristicsS of the Feservoir? — ]
A The reservoir is a fractured reservoir with an average

\
|
|
|
|

{ _ When the bottom hole pressures wWere taken and plotted versus |

i

‘I

porosity of about h.9%,oermeability that averages around two !

million millidarcies, and water saturaticn in the oroductive zones:
+hat average hetween 35 and 40%.

Q Have you made a study as far as the opressure Gistribu-
tions are concernad?

A 1 have.

Q Do you have an exhibit there?

A Exhibit 2A is & plot of the bottom hole pressures VoI~
sus time taken in the individual wells throughout the field. The
voint %o be made out of this is the fact that the Amerada well —-1

Q Excuse me, Mr. White. Would you describe the makeup }
of ht ~xhibit? Which way is the pressure and which way is time?

A The vressures are running from the btottom toO the top,
the left-hand side. The time, starting with 1958, January, t58,
running along the bottom, progressing to the right.

Q Go ahead.

A The purvose of the exhibit is to show the relationship
between jndividual tottom hole pressures in the wells throughout
the field. On the exhibit we nave colored the upper Amerada 13 |
perfofations red and the lower One, lower Amerada 13 perforations%

\ i
a bluegreene. \

M)

%;L//}




i the left-hand side versus cumulative production in thousands of

time, they fell in these two relative nositions. The purvose of
this is to show that actually neither one of them are abnormal
compared to the rest of the field. Had they been nerforated any
piace in ihe Dii thav wanld hoe evnected to fall

somewhere in this range. E

PHONE CH 3.669 |

These, by the way, have been corrected to the datum pressure
for the field as carried by the state, So, we conclude from this,

from just a nlot or just the bottom hole pressure at the time it

{ was taken, that there was no reason to believe that there’s a

separation between the Amerada well and the rest of the field.

I''NG SERVICE, Inc.

4
J

Q And this shows it was generally a wide variation in
bot tom hole pressures throughout the field? |
A That's correct,
Q And the pressures on this nmarticular well are pretty
much typical of what you would expect?

A That?s correct,

Q Anything else on that exhibit that you would like to i

tell us about?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOR

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Not on that particular exhibit. :
Q - Now, go ahead with Exhibit No. 3.
A Exhitit No. 3 we have plotted bottom hole pressure

Nhe starting with zero at the bottom and progressing uowards trom

7.7 [ e 1 f 0il, stock tapk barrels, on the bottom progressing fron

®
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In this exhibit we were asgain showing the relationshiv, 1
attempting to show the relationship between the Amerada 13
pressures and all of the other pressures in the field. At the
time the oressure was taken there wWas substantially no production,‘
sou it'cS ~lotted on the Zero production line, it falls right in
the grouvo of nearly all wells yhat are comoleted and have 20
initial pressures run. 1©0 other words, here, again, is noy par-
vicular variation petween it and any other well completed in the
Blinebry field.

Q This well had a bottom hole pressure theat you would be
anticivating for any new well drilled in the reservoir, is that
right?

A That is correcte. 1

{

Q Have build uv rests been taken, Mr. Wwhite? 2

A Yes, sire We have at our disposal three puild up testsd

A1l three of these pbuild up tests show that there is a Vvery

1imited drainage radiuse. A1l three of them calculated @ drainage !

radius of 1ess than 35 acresSe Consequently, we would expect only\
{

a very, very 1ittle drawdown, if any drawdown, in this Amerada i

No. 13 Well. I pelieve the two exhibits demonstrate yhat fact in

apparently that they are not disturbed to any great extente

\
}
|
Q And this is just 2 typical Blinetry well, 2aS you see it?




|
I
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Q Have you made a schematic drawing of the number of wells]
|

in the field there? ;
!

A This is our schematic, !

Q You are referring to Exhibit No. 47?

A This is Exhitit No. 4. Tidewaterts Exhibit No. 4. These

PHONL CH 3.6691

wells have no relation to each other in geograohy. They are
plotted from left to right, starting with the well that pene-
trated the top, what Tidewater is calling the top of the Blinebry,

which the Commission is calling the No. 2 marker,

a] Which is the high end of the section?

!

A This is the high end, progressing from low to high.

B R

)

Q The way it's put up there I wasn't sure.
A

i

Itts hard to see, there's not actually very much varia- |

tion in the elevation. The well that found the Blinebry at the
lowest subsea interval is on the left, progressing steadily to the

right, to where the furthest well on the right is the well that

{ penetrated the No. 2 top at the highest subsea elevation.

j Now, the purvose of this particular exhibit is to try to see

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

if there is a continuity across the reservoir with subsea re-

lationship., We have attempted, at one time we made a rather ex-

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

tensive study to attempt to get a porosity correlation, and we

'§ - : could get no correlation between wells according to porosity zones.
: i

On the Wectates 7 Carlson R 7 in Seetion 26, 25 Sonth 37 Eact

i
r
)
i
3

- two zones have been perforated, one of them being a true pattern,
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L—5us;-abeve-a_gas_cap,_i:~muszﬂhﬁ_nnNa_sgpﬁraxe reservoir.

the second zone being the zone in quéstion that Ties between the*ﬁ
No. 2 toop and the No. 1 tov. In this particular well, this well
is now oroducing water, It found water initially and is now :
producing water at annroximately a hundred barrels a day rate.
We believe it is, in the opinion of Tidewater, that this is aé
I
true water table, Below this is the second set of perforations, i
i
and there's no anprec’able amount of water being nroduced from %
this second set of perforations. Considering that this is a trueg
water table, then this well either is in a separate reservoir if
it produces water, or it has to be producing velow a water table

which is very, very unlikely. In our aninion there i a definite

break between the Paddock and this zone in question.

To the right therets,Tidewater is of the opinion that there
is a gas-oil contact at minus 195C subsea. This contact is based
on core analysis data, and it is based also on drill stem tests;
In this varticular porticn of the reservoir Amerada has drilled

the’r No, 13, and it's completed in this upver portion. This

comovieted in what we believe is the gas can. It came in for an

extremely high gas-oil ratio well, and it has performed just as

we have oredicted that it would perform.
Again, there is a Paddock completion that is in the Gulf
Buffington No. 5 in Section 13, 25 South, 37 East. This well is

not provaucing at a high gas-oil ratio. Consequerntly, it can't be

®
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We again feel, based on that, that there is @ sarrisror |

' break between the Paddock and the zone in question. Therefore, we ‘
believe that the zone in Juestion is completely sevarate from the |

Paddock. According to producing characteristics, for instance,

the Westates Carlson B No. 6 in Section 26, 25 South, 37 East,

PHONE CN )-6691

is completed in this zone in question. As it is presently pro=

ducing 41 barrels of oil per aay, no appreciable water, a

gas-oil ratio of a thousand and thirty to one, and a 38 degree
i API gravity oil. Those are the latest figures as reported in the
March issue of the Engineering Committée Reports, Statistical

Revort.

In the Anderson Prichard, that Is what was Anderson frichard

. Westates Carlson B No. 5, which is in Section 26, 25 South, 37

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

1
!

!
East., we are there producing about 40 barrels per day and a gas- E
o0il ratio of 1130 and 4O degrees API and no water, very similar
between those two wells. Yet, over in a Westates well, the
. Westates Carlson B No. 2, 25 South, no, Section 25, 25 South, 37

Bast, is producing with fairly similar characteristics. All of

DEARNLEY-MEIE

ALBUQUERQUE, N§W MEXICO

those are producing with fairly similar characteristics in this
zone except the Amerada well is producing with completely differ-
;  ent characteristics, which is also in this same zone.

e f We also produced in the lower zone,many of them produce

with identical characteristics as well, found in this upper zone

\
. SR B T
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all to distinguish between these two zones,
And you would recommend to the Commission that the top
one be selected as the top of the Blinebry, is that correct?
That is true, the No. 2 should be, we believe, selected
as the top of the Blinebry.
Do you have any other comments you would like to make,
Mr. White?
No, I believe that pretty well covers it,
MR, SETH: We would like to offer our Exhibits 2A,
3 and 4,if the Commission please.

MR, WALKER:

Without objection, the exhibit will be

received.

MR. WALKER:

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUSHNELL:

Mr, White, in a field such as this, or in a pool or

limestone, isn't it matural that you would find a variation of
bottom hole pressures?

Do you mean just initial bottom hole pressures or do
you mean bottom hole pressures as you go along in the line?

Initial bottom hole pressurese.

A i iy s ot iz e

PulE Sl
experience, and the reservoir experience;” we can find no reason at

MR. SETH: That's all the direct we have of this witness,

Does anyone have a question of the witness?

vools such as this, characterized by low permeability, and one ofi
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_ T FrTtial Toteen more aféggflmgjmﬁ
i Q Jn your long white exhibit, which T believe is shown i
? ? here as No. 3 ==
] lt 3 | A 1t should be No. be ?
: - % R Q -— No. L, I note that ycu have teen successful 1in
3
jé : | plotting a 1ine marked as Ameradats toPe.
w3 A I am sorry, that was done before We knew how it was

| going tO pe called, and we had to call 1t somsihing for pur own

| conveniencee.
E Q pid you use€ that as a basis of picks from electric logs?
A That has been based on, well, not Just electric 10ES,

oYy slectriec log OU mean logging in general?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

Q Yese. @
A All reservoir 1ine logs? E
1 Q Yes, isn't it? E
1
\ A Has been vased 1o & great extent. &
3 Q 1n contrast to sample logs?
% i A Actually that has been picked by our geological section
% i Q You dont't Know, then, whether it's picked on samnle 1og\
<
% \ or picked on 2 vasis of electric 1o% of one type OT another?
-

A I could not answer that definitely, that is truee

e e S

MR. BUSHNELL: That's all the questions 1 havle
|

e T T

MR. PORTERZ Anyone else nave any questions of the E
L_wiLnessz__ﬁﬁ_maa_lEL12§2£§§LL E

e ——
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MR. SETH:

MR, ROSE:

I would like to ask, though, if the Commission provoses to pvermit

T T{witriess ex

We have nothing further,

propose to stay here through another witness?

MR. PORTER:

case,

MR. ROSE:

through 5?

used, )’

2A e 56

Westates Petroleum Company has one witness,

Do you

We hope tc stay here unitil we finish the

{Witness sworn.)

A7)

(Whereupon, Westatest Zxhi-

Will you vlease mark Westates? Exhibits 1

|
|
|

bits Nos. 1 through 5 were ;
marked for identification.)’

DEWEY WATSON

calied as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

BY MR, ROSE:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Where do you live, Mr., Watson?
4

Q Please state your name,
A Dewey Watson.

Q

A Denver, Colorado.

Q what is

your employment?

A Westates Petroleum Company.
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Q What is your title with that comvany? ' ]
A Division engineer., %
Q What has your professicnal education bheen? ?
A B. S. degree from the University of Oklahoma in geo- ‘

logical engineering.
Q What has been your practical expverience since graduating

from Oklahoma University?

A I worked in the Jal area of New Mexico and West Texas,
Oklahoma,
Q When did you graduate and when did you work there?

A 1950, and I went to Jal in 1950 and have been there for
ten years, I worked for Olsen eight and a half years and about a |
year and a half for El1 Paso Natural Gas Comvany.

Q Is your company the operator of any wells that may be

affectec by the definition of the vertizal limits of the Blinebry-

Justis Pool?

A Yes.
Q What wells are they and in what 40 acres are they
located?

A We have four wells, the Carlson B-26 #5 in the North-

eact of the Scutheast Quarter of section 26, the Carlson B-26

#6 in the Southeast of the Southeast of Secticn 26, and the

Carlson B-26 #7 in the Northwest of the Southeast Quarter of
Section 26, and all thsse are 25 South, 37 Zast. f

s
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cysse wells dually ennpleted?

E Q Are any ol

|

i A Yes, sire

|

; Q Which ones?

A A1l of them. I missed one well,

| in the Southeast, goutheast Quarte

| Q Were these dual completions
A Yes, they Werce

|

} Q Do you have the date

A The Carlson Be

~

carlson B-26 #7, was hear

R-1818.

. proving those dqual comdpletions?

9153 the 526 #&, Sentembe

No. 2116, and out of that

Q Take each of these wells in turn

the Carlson B=25 #2

r of Section 25.

s and the numbers of the orders ap-
if so, read them into the record.
26 #5 was dated March 21, 1960 DC Order

r 6, 1960, IC order No. 9803 the

4 in Santa Fe November 3, 1960, Case

was issued the dual completion Order

and state, if you will,

from what zones they are producing, from what zones each is DTro~-

ducinge.

called the Drinkard

e e s

the B-26 #6 is Tubb

% Commission vefore?

A The B=26 #

Q Let me go nack to this Wit

5 is producing out of what was formerly

and now the Tubb, Drinkard and the Blinebry,

and Blinebry, the B-26 #7 is Blinebry and

Paddock, the B-25 #2 is Tubb-Blinebrye.

ness's qualifications. I

. wish to ask him, have you, Mr. Watson, testified before the

aporoved by the Commission? |

i
i
|
!

JUN e

P o J‘%“l‘ﬁ”‘mﬁk«': u-jd.g; ks
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cations?

Q

Sy .

MR. ROSE: ATe yhere any questions as to his qualifi—

MRe. PORTER® 1is qualifications are accevntede

(By Mre Rose) Hav® you made, CF had your company made,

or had made for it any rests from any of these dually completed

wells?

was 3-5-61, and the Justis—Blinebry gone Was 59 oil, gravity

Yes, they pave all been restede
What tests nave been made?
Annual sas-01l ratio and packerl 1eakag® rests required.

b=
pa g

Have you studied the results of those rests?

gtarcing with the carlson p-26 #5, the date of the rest |

38,9, no water, sas-0il ratio 912 tO 1., The prinkard zones 51

varrels of oil, 38.3 gravity, 549 parrels of water, gas-0il

ratio, 1,118 1O 1. The Carlson p-26 #6, the gate of the test was

The

Justis-Blinebry gone, 58 0il, gravity 38.2, trace of \
ooil ratio 1130 ¢ 1. The rubb-Drinkard completions ‘\

s of oil, 37.8 gravity, no water and 1171 to 1 gas-

!
carlson B-26 #7s undesignated paddock, 58 oil, 3845 '
| gravity, 95 DEFEESSTTTT parrels of watels 2 gas-oil ratio of 1,382 % i \




i

Inc.

R REPORT ING SERVICE,

Al
v

DEARNLEY-MEIF

699

PHUNE cH 3-

NEW MEXICO

A\.BUQU!RQU!,

P

e

i

i

"-m:,i 6Q

T B e vy ZOTE, e
T That comes out Z7d, wateTe The Justis—Eiinebry Zone, 92 oil, :

38.2 gravitys and 3 parrelis of water, and 1 don't have the gas—oill
ratio on that particular onee
These are rests filed with the 0il Conservation commissione
1 dont't have tne 1s5% 27 the B-25 42, but there's 10 water ?re~
dquced in the Blinebry gone oOn ite %
Q Are those the initial packeTr yests? E
A No, sire. These are ghe tesis that are required one year;
ecach year of the oil dual completions. This would b€ the second

rest On the welle ;

Q In what, did you gtate he yeal for which rhose are? :

i
A Those WETT a1l taken in 1961 3
Q Do the results of those yests jndicate O you, 2 geologicF

Q Yes, the reservoirs that are germane ro thls case€e '
A Referring 0 the Carlson B8-26 #75 the well nakes approxJ

jmately 62% water erom the 200€ above the plinebry 200 which {
only makes about 6% water, or about 3 parrels 2 daye To me, thati
means that there is a water rable in the paddock abvove the |

plinebry zone.

Q For that reason you consideT them tO be separate gones?
{ A Yes, Sirs 1 would.
'——————Q—'—~1lﬂe—handed—you—xhe«exhibits,markad_as,Was%a;cs
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Exhibits 1 and 2, so marked for identification., Would you state
what those are?

A These are copies of the gas analysis.

Q What is No. 1 now? :

A No. 1 is a copy of the gas analysis made by El Paso
Natural Gas Company on the Paddcck gas in the Carlson B-26 #7
Well.

Q What is No. 2?

A No. 2 is a copy of the gas analysis made by El Paso
Natural Gas from the Blinebry zone on the Carlson B-20 #7.

Q Would you state what each of those exhibits reflects?

A wWell, there's a very marked difference in the quality
of the gas in these wells, and I will point out the major differ-
ences, The calculated BTU on the No. 1 exhibit, the Paddock zoneg
is 1107, and on the Exhibit No. 2, the Blinebry zone, it is 1374. i
The svecific gravity of the gas on Exhibit No. 1 is 0.678, and on
Exhibit No. 2 it is 0.838. The sulphur content is 15.74 grains
on the Exhibit No. 1 and 54.0 on No. 2, The GPN on Exhibit No. 1
is 1.415 and on No. 2 Exhibit it is 4.616,

Now, to me, this means that those gases came from separate
reservoirs due to the large differences in each case.

Q Te that vour oninion, as a geolozical encineer? ;

A Yes, sir.

MR. ROSE: I move the introduction of Westates Exhibits

~d,

R T R AT,
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! Q Have you locéiéawiﬁémfbﬁobf tFe Tormation as It 1s !

AT SRR
!

|

shown on any of these logs? ;
|

A Yes, sir. !

on all of them? A on all of them.

PHOME CH 36691

Q

Q Have you located the bot tonm?

A Yes, sir, it js locared om all of them there.

Q Can this same toD of the Blinebry that you have located

be correlated throughout the entire Justis area?

PORTING SER VICE, Inc.

| A Yes, sir, 1t can.

— %ﬁ Q How about rhe bottom, would you say it can be correlated?
) i A Yes, sir.

- i Q How do you, as & geological englinest, correlate it

i
'
!

o ! . ;
' ‘ fyom those logs: ;
gé l A Well, the character of the 1oes themselves, olus the E
- N ‘-
. ;; correlation with the sample analysis on the wellse. f
L : \ Q  As to each of these exhibits identified as 3, & and 5,
u -
: z. 0 | what depth @id you show on your location as the top of the
{ - A
F % Blinebry?
L — P \l inebry? \
— o
f g A On the No. 3, the top of the Blinebry was 5,035; on 1
— o b
g '
- 3 \ Exhibit No. b it was 5,037, and on Exhibit No. 5 it was 5,103 feei
- <

§ Q Have ycu located your perforated interval on any of E
|

these 10Zs comprising the proposed exhibits jdentified as Exhibité

3, 4 and 57

LY ies, gir

{

!

H

|

a11 the perforations in voth zones are located.

A 4
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sroe Ol
i Q As to each of those three logs, state tHé Interval zoné
E of perforation. |
’ A For expediting this It11 read only the too and the bottoﬁ

L_ygn_desc;ihed,_hagg_ygn,_gg_g_geological engineer, formed an

of the verforations rather than all different zones. In Exhibit
Woe 3, Lii the Drinkard zone, 1tvs 5880 to 59303 the 3linebry zone,
5,054 to 5,098; in Exhibit No. 4, the Tubb is 5810 to 58203 the |
Blinebry is 5056 to 50843 in the Exhibit No. 5, the Blinebry per-

forations are from 5110 to 5162, the Paddock perforations are

5041 to 5060.

I would like to voint out here that the top marked on these

logs is anproximately six or seven feet above the ter nicked by i

+he Commission. :

&

The Biinebry interval is relatively the same, then, as i

to each of these three wells? |
A Yes, sir, it is.

MR. ROSE: I move the introduction of Westates Exhibits |

identified as 3, L4 and 5, in evidence. i

MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibits will be

Q Mr. Watson, you have heard the testimony of the two
Commissionts witnesses this afternoon in this case, 1 believe?
A Yes, sir, I did.

Q From your logs, Mr. Watson, and from the other tests

®
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ooinion as to whe ther yEﬁ’igiéé”ér'HiEEE?EE’ﬁTfﬁ‘fﬁé“ﬁéﬁﬁh’TﬂTWnﬂrw
uvper and lower limits of the Blinebry proposed by those two i
Commission witnesses? \

A Yes, sir, I have. I agree with the Commissiont's indi- ;
cated upper and iUweT 1imite of +he Blinebry producing zone, and ;
1 think the amount of fluid and the quality of gas oroduced from
Westates Carlson B-26 #7 would clearly indicate that there is a
separate reservoir in each, the Blinebry and the Paddocke.

The too of the formatiocn, as designated by the Commission, is
clearly, can be clearly correlated from both samnle tops and logs
in the Justis area, and it's a logical and desirable top.

Q Is there anything else which you wish to cover?

A T believe that's all. _ |

MR. ROSE: May I borrow from the Commission the Com-

missiont's file in Case 21167 Will you mark for jdentification

Westates Exhibits 1, 6 and 77

(Whereupon, Westates Exhibits
Ng., 6 and 7 were marked for
jdentification.)

¥

MR. ROSE: If it please the Commission, I move the

jntroduction of Westates proposed exhibits identified as Ko. 6,

which is the transcript of the hearing in Case No. 2116 heard by
Examiner Utz on November 2, 1960, and Exhibit No. 7, which is

oOrder No. R-1818 issued out of that case also on November 2nd,

1960, In moving the introduction of these proposeq_exhibits B
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Which come Trom the Commission's original Tile im thav vase, I ]

would like permission, if they're received in evidence, to with-
draw them for return to the original file on substituting copies

thereof in the record in this case, I offer those exhibits in

1

evidence, 2

MR. PORTER: Mr. Rose, would you like to move for intro-
duction of the entire case and incorporate it into this case and %
then it wouldn't be necessary to confusc the two case files? i

MR. ROSE: These reproductions would be rather simple. %
Yes, I will so move., By the way, t“e.proposed introduction of thé
order would most probably be by asking the Commission to take
judicial notice of it., We will introduce the entire case fiie
and we will produce the number of copies if received.

MR. PORTER: Are there any objections?

MR. BUSHNELL:; No objection,.

MR, PORTER: The case file in Case 2116 will be in=-
corporated in this case.

MR. ROSE: I have completed the direct examination of
this witness.

MR. PORTER: Any questions? Mr. Bushnell.

CROSS EXAMINATICN

BY MR. BUSHNELL:

Q Mr. Watson --

A Yes, sir.
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—- oA AT .
\ Q ———5~ far as your conc1u516ﬁ§”§56ﬁf“§§ﬁafatiﬁﬁ“Uf“pr6=—j

|

e e e i e

\ ‘

ducing zones that you'tve testified o here, you are only referring\

to the two zones completed in your Westates Noe 7 Carlson B-26, \

is that correct? 1
A Yes, sSirve

Q And you are concluding that there®S cemaration betweei
two oroducing gzones, one above and one telow the No. 2 marker on
the Commission's exhibit?

A Yes, sir.

Q In the course of your setting out the markers on these
exhibits, which'cafcr vonr three electric logs, did you use as
additional source information any sample logs?

a not pick those t0DPSe Those were picked by Mre

[

A Iad
Ccharlie Miller on the original completionSe

Q They wWere picked solely on the jnformation pbased solely
from the electric logs offered?

A Mr. Miller actually nicked the topPs and 1 plotted them
on the logs as ne picked +hem., He correlated his samples with

the log and both were usede.

Q Both were used? A Yes.

Q You don't have the sample iogs here with you? %
i

A No, sir, I do note g
i

MR. BUSHNELL: Thatts all the questions 1 havee.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have 4,EEEEFi°“?

e
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{ ¥R. ROSES o further questionse
i

4

MR. PORTER: The witness may be excusede.
(Witness excusede)
MR, ROSD: That's the only witnesSs t+hat Westates Pet-
roleum Company will offere.
MR. PORTER: Anybody else desire o vresent restimony?
MR. WHITE: charles White, nivin ToMRS Natural Gase
We had one exhibit which we rhought that vwe might introducee In
that connection 1 ratheT hegitate toO commit that we only had one
exhibit, because everyone slse had four or five. We proposed
jntroducing this exhibit for the sole purpose of attempting to
prove that the poTosity stringers in the Blinebry come€ and go as
between wells and that jtts rather difficult to trace theme.
In that connection, our testimony will merely corroborate
the testimony of Mr. Ramey, in particular, when he jndicated in

ris testimon¥y that those porosity stringers are rather difficult

U,

to correlate. In the jnterest of saving time, We€ will not intro-i

duce that exhibit, but T would like to make a statement at the
conclusion of the case.

MR. PORTER: Sure, Mr. White. Anyone else?

MR. BUSHNELL: 1 have two witnesses to be SWoTrn.

(Witnesses sWorne)

(Wheréupon, Ameradats Exhi-

rit No. 1 was marked for
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ORVILLE E, FHELPS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, tegtified as

follows?

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUSHNELLS

Q Would you state your name, company for which you are
smnloved?

A Oorville E. Phelps, Amerada Petroleum Company, Tulse,
Oklahoma.

Q In what capacity?

A Geologiste.

Q Have you restified as a geologist jin orior hearings
tefore this Commission?

A Yes, I have.

Q Mr. Phelps, in the course of making a study of the mattér

of this hearing goday, have you been acquainted with this field
for several years professionally?

A Yes, 1 have.

Q You heard the testimony of the geologist on pehalf of
the Commission recommend that the ToD of thekBlinebry should be
at that voint which he called marker No. 2 on his exhibit. Do
you agree?

A No, I do note.
Q@  Why?

PP g ’



SUP e
A

A R R W

S i

v

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHCNE CH 3-6691

pace 70

A Because that does not reoresent the tod of the BIINetry |
|
formation. 3

Q Where do you place the top of the Blinebry as encounter-g
ed in Ameradats Wimberly No. 4 Well? é

A It is encountered in the Amerada Wimberly No. 4, the |
ton of the Blineory wuuld bte 2t 5101 denth. a minus datum of 2,022;

Q Why do you set it there?

A Because that is the top of the Blinebry formation.

Q What do you define as the Blinebry?

A The Blinebry formation is that portion of the permian
section startineg at the base of the clastic section below the
base of the San Andres and going down to the top of the Tubb
section consisting ol a carbonate seetion.

Q What is its characteristic?

A Its characterisiic of the Blinebry is going into the top
clean carbonate section.

Q I would like to have you go up to the Exhibit No. 1
hanging on the board and I would like to ask that the small
exhibits be distributed. These small exhibits are one-third scala.
In the course of preparing your testimony, avproximately how many
electric logs ﬁave you examined from wells in this pool?

A The total number of wells in the pocl has been 98 that

1 have examined.

Q How many sampie logs have you examined?
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I have examined ten sample logs th§£“ﬁé¥€w6€hé€?5¥éa‘thé Blinebry .
{

t SR

|
‘\
; formatione
i
i

Q Now, I refer to what is marked as Ameradats Exhibit No. 1
which is uncommonly known as a monlague, containing five separate}

exhivitse. The first oxhibit 1 refer to 1is the so-callea iocation

PHONE CH 3-6691

man, which is merely »ut on there as a reference tO show the re-=

lationshivo of location of this field in the gtate of New Mexico

e e e I

in Lea County in particular. T refer next to the contour map on

ERVICE, Inc.

the left side of this Exhibit No. 1 and ask you, ;s that on the

5

|
{
.

top of the Blinebry marker &5 you have set it?

A Yes, it is.

e e e = = i

1 Q what do the green circled wells mean?
\ A - The wells colored green indicate those wells oroducing
from the Blinebr& formation below the top, as Wwe have picked it
to contour this mav.
Q And what do the red arrows pointing to wells indicate?
A The red arrows indicate the wells that are producing

|
l |
| from the formation above the tob of the Blinebry. %

}
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q Now, referring to the right of the contour map is what %
js marked as portion of electric log showing lithology of the i
; Justis area entitled npmerada No. L Wimberly™. As 1 understand %

- C e setoqy, you used this electric and 2 sample log from this section \

because ;hat is the well that we understood the Commission was
is k

. _poing to USe€ as a basis for defining_EEE_IEEEEEEE_}EfEffk_,
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trat correct?

A That is correcte

-l

Q Does the c¢olored vertical line or calmmn in hlucs sub-

stantially renresent a vortion of a samvle log from that well?
A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Would you explain to the Commission what those differenti
colers mean and how you interpret it when you see them in that log?
A Well, bhere we use the yellow to indicate a sand or
silty clastic section, using purple to indicate anhydrite present

in the formation. The blue indicates the dolomite, and where we
use the blue and the purple, that indicates that we have an
anhydritic dolomite. Where we use the yellow and the blue it
indicates sandy dolomite, where we use the yellow with the blue in
the middle and then more blue, the first part is a dolomitic sand
and also dolomites present. And, again, below that we have an-~
hydritic dolomites consisting of the blue and vurole and the
yellow and the blue, indicating a sandy dolomite. We have a

small zone there of dolomite only, and immediately below that is
‘a sandy dolomite. Below this green line we go back into a car-

bonate section consisting of anhydritic dolomites.

o
3
5,
;
)
N

What general conclusion do you draw about this interval

from your interoretation of that sample log? !

A Well, the conclusions from this sample log would in-

dicate that you have separate geological units oresent here.

e
Lagha ey
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Q How many?

A Well, this shows to have three, from the red line up
would be one unit, from the red line down to the green line would
reoresent another geological unit, and from the zreen line down :
would indicate another geological unit, indicating that at the timé

of devosition there had to be different environmental conditions {

to devosit a section of this type.

Q What does the red line revresent?
A The red line revresents the tov of the Glorieta,.
Q That hannens to be the marker that the Commission has |

used in prior orders for defining the top of the Justis Gas

Pool, the tov of the Glorieta,. I'm sorry. ?

A Thatt!s correct, %
Q What does the green line represent? %
A The green line represents the top of the Blinebry ;f‘cz-ma.--;E
tion, :
Q As you have picked it in this well? %
A Yes. é
Q Now, you've carried this red and green line for purpose%

i

of convenience of those looking at this exhibit, across the field
on the two cross sections.A and Al, B and Bl as containing the
balance of this exhibit, is that right?

A Yes, it is.

n That has been cross referenced over showing your

P PR

) .
e b ‘.
HRRLE & 5 M NS



PAGE T

s A b T

f_locat,ion 51 these cro’s;'s"""’é‘é‘ﬁ"c’:ﬁ‘é‘ 6’:‘1"y"6'uf‘6‘o‘ﬁtmr‘maﬁ‘-" T
- |
i A Yese. 1
_ { \
| Q Did you use the sample log aS a basis for oicking the ‘!
i 1
- : | rop of your green line representing youT Pl ok nf the toD of the l
- T
. . '
- R 31inebry? \
P~ . § : |
Q= A Yes, we did.
H oy .
E wed i3 Q Did you correlate that into the No. L electric log, that's
TR ;
b E | the Wimberly No. L?
: > |
i = g L Yes, we did.
P - w2 i. ~
- &) ]5 Q What does that electric 1og show? "
E: | A Well, the electric 1og SnoWS at this break that you ii
b e ﬂ 1
; - E l; did have a change in character as jndicated on all logs that's i
|
- g s . |
. o . shown in this cross sectione i
; ' |
.. \ !
? Qé i Q In other words, the No. 4 log, electric log, supports |
; , |
T P
o = the conclusion that you make with reference tO the interpreta- 1'.
T |
- — '
: tion of the sample 1o0g of that well? \
- '2 ll A Yes, it does. \
~ >~ \
B = ;5 ' Q Do you £ind the same thing true as to those logs shown ll
-
S = = on your two Cross sections?
2
- 3 A Yes.
: |
7 < ; Q Have you correlated the marker from the electric log in |
. | |
§ - 5 the No. 4 to the other wells in this pool for the ourpcee of pre—‘:
. B |
i l paring your contour map? !
- |

ITO, 1 haves.
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Q You Fave also dorie so for the vurnose of nreparing your—
two cross sections, is that correct? :

A That is correct. ;

Q And did you readily find a marker once you were able to
pick it off your sample log of your No. 4 well? é

A Yes.

Q Is it your opinion that you could pick a correlated
marker with this only off sample logs and be assured that you are

picking a marker that represents the top of a separate geological

unit?

—

A Would you give me that again?

-
k4
LB e

Q Yes. I will ask that question again. I found I made a

mistake. 1Is it vour ovinion, that based on knowledge of electric
logs only, that you could pick a marker correlated across the
field which would necessarily represent the top of a separate
geological unit?

A No.

Q Is it your opinion that you have to have a sample log
as a starter to pick a marker representing the top of a separate i
geological unit?

A Yes.

Q Is it your opinion that the marker you have picked in

rho Amerada Wimberly No. 4 Well represents the too of the Bline-

bry as a sevarate geological unit?
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K Yes, 1t is. T

Q And does it conform with your definitior of the Blinebry
geological unit?

A Yes.

Q Would you state again for the record what is that marker
in the No. 4 Well?

A That marker is the basis of the clastic section going

from the sandy dolomite into anhydritic dolomite at the point
5101 in the No. 4 Wimberly,

Q Would it be consistent if the Commission were to pick
the top of the Blinebry on the basis of your marker, which rep-

resents the top of a separate geological unit, when the Commission

has zlready picked the top of the Glorieia as a basis for de- i
i

i

'] . !
fining the separate zone? :

A Yes.
MR, BUSHNZLL: Thatt's all the questions I have of this
witness on direct.
MR. PORTER: Any questions of Mr, rhelos?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir. Just a minute, please.
MR, ROSE: I have one question.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Rose.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, ROSE:
LG 7 doniu believe 1t's clear to me what you used in i

Sl T e G i S T G S
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making your pick for
A Yes, we picked the top

the clastic section in this zone

S

of the Blinebry at the base of

the Top of the Rlinebry. Will you tell me?

3
b

t

+rhat starts in below the base of

the San Andres seciloiie muamats an interval there of four to five

hundred feet consisting

this clastic section is

of carbonates and clastics; the base of

the too of the Blinebry.

Q What did you use to correlate this noint thatts marked

by the green marke

r in the Pan American No.

A Could you give me the location of that, please?

Q On the exhibit, the one at

A Yes,

Section 30. The electric log

T pave it ncre in the

that we have availatle was used

the lower right-hand.

Seunthwest, Southwest of

g
)

oick that top, correlating from other logs over the.top.

Q Is it a good correlation,

A Yes, it ise

MR. ROSE: Thatt's all.

MR.

BY MR. MORRIS:

PORTER: Mr. Morris.

in your ooinion2

Q Mr. Phelps, referring to what we have referred to as

the marker No.

2, do you find that t

across this field?

A Yes.

o be a good correlative point

_ Q Do you also find it to be a lithological break, as you
{—Juun>4add—;haL4WNLJZnuuL41mLxmxker.No. 1 to be?

6 Well on your exhibitp

}
|

R ety 7,

®
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A~ Yes, it is a break in Iithology.

| Q It would be a break, be the first break in lithology thalt

you would find moving down from the too of the Glorieta?

i A No, it would not be the first break from the top of the

i f
— 5 | Slorieia..
:
H Q Would it be the first significant break that you would
- find?
A Well, what do you mean by significant, whether itt's

clastic or carbonate?

Q Well, that's a word without definition., Would it be

one of the significant breaks, then, that you would find?

l
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

P 3 It would be one of the significant breaks, but therets
” i
P other significant breaks above that point that's encountered |
P 2 below the top of the Glerieta.-
B |
§~ g; Q Would you repeat why you thought your marker No. 1 rep-
B % . .
o ES resented a greater lithological break than say from marker No. 27
~ .

- Z A Yes. The No. 1, you are referring tc as the top of the

— e S

B :g E Blinebry, as I have vicked it on my exhibit?

3

-

- g A At that point you are geing from one geological unit

- 3

into another and at break No. 2, that you referred to from the ; e

exhibit of Mr. Engbrecht, you are within a zeological unit there, |
|

you are picking the top within a geological urit, not going from o

i

= L—one-to-another, - i :

Vo
@v
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Q Would it be possible for one reoloaist te interpret the .
top of one unit in different ways in this area, though? |

A Yes, it would.

Q Do you think that it would be possible, Mr. Phelps, for

porosity to extend through marker No. 1 in this area?

A Would it be possible? ‘
Q Yes, A Yes. |
Q Do vou have indications that it does in some vlaces?

A To my knowledge, I don't have that information.

Q I'm not referring just to the Well No. 4 but through-

out the pool, have vou found instances where there are areas of

porosity directly above and directly below your marker Nc. 17

A No, sir, I have not. I have not made a study of that.
Q Mr. Phelps, why, in your opinion, would other overators
in this vpool use marker No. 2 as the top of the Blinebry and as
a good correlative point?

i

MR. BUSHNELL: I don't know if this witness is qualified

to answer why the other operators would,

MR. MORRIS: I will withdraw the question, Mr. Bushnell.%
I think that's all the questions we have,

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr. Bratton.

MR, BRATTON:  Howard Bratton, for Atlantic.

BY MR, BRATTON:

¢
Q___ Mr, Phelps, referring to your Exhibit No. 1, T am not B
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Q

they re

Glorieta, . is it not?

A

Actually, thé“CéﬁmXSSion'é”ﬁﬁiﬁt”ﬂﬁ;“Zj”tﬁe one thHat
'1.
commend, is the first non-conformity telow the tob of the

No, sir, it is 1ioLe Jou have & sandy dolomite here, YOu,

go tack jnto a clean carbonate section consisting of an anhydritic

dolomit

anhydritic dolomite and again a sandy dolomite.

Q

q

P
PRV S

%)

Wwise or you car plot them strictly interpretive?

A

Q

A

P

(%)
first,
too of

A

major conformity here, you are going from & carvonate clastic
section to a carbonate section, and you g0 hack into another

carbonate clastic that is a majorcarried:upon a clastic carbonate ;

e and back into another sandy dolomite and back into an i

Let me put it this way, 1 dontt understand the sample

rut as 1 uynderstand it, you can plot them either percentage=

Yes, sir, you calie
How is this one plotted?

This is a percentage type loge.

Is it true that the Commission's point No. 2 is the
what I would call the first major non-conformity pelow the f
the Glorieta?. %

No, sir, 1 wouldnt®t say that. 1In my way of thinking th%

;

]

!

. i

compared to a carbonate section. You have that condition existin%
-

!

within the zone from the red line down tO the green line.
: - Q Do I understand correctly you have stuvdied, I think,
some 98 wells? -
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A

Q

wells that

A

Q
A

Yes, I have,

Can the Commi

———

ssion point No, 2 be readily onicked in the

you have examined?

Yes, it can,

I've only examined the sample log of the wells that

Amerada has drilled,

Q
A

I believe tha

To the best o

t was ten?

f my knowledge, it is present in the wells

that I have hag OPDoOriunity to examine the sample logs,

Q
A

To the best of your recollection at this noint?

Yes,

MR. PORTER:

Any further questions of the witness?

Mr. Bushnell, digq you offer your exhibit?

MR. BUSHNELL:

I offer Exhibit No. 1,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

EBY MR. BUSHNELL:

Q
A

Was this pPrevared by you or under your supervision?

Yes, it was.

MR. BUSHNELL:
MB. PORTER:

I would 1like to offer it into the reco

Lf no further questions,

the witness

rd

|
|
|
|
-!
§!

——
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. may te excused.
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{Whereupon, Amerada's Exhibit No.
2 was marked for identification.}

Qs _Co McBRYDE

/

called as 2 witness, having been first

DIRECT EXAMINATION

duly Sworm, testified as

follows:
BY MR BUSHRELLS
Q would you sta

you are employed?

A

1 am O. C- McBryde,

£

with Amerada Petroleum

Q

cavpacity in vprior hearin

Have you restified befor

as an expert witness?

A

Q

as the marker No.

sion Sta

A

Yes, 1 havee

Mr. McBryde,

ff restified tO,

Are you referrin

t+ovo of the Blinebry?

Q

sion gtaff has re

2 which the geolo

o et

te your name and the company for which \

Corporation in Tulsa, Oklahomae. 1

e this Commission in that |

Jr., employed as petroleum engineer\

gs and had youT qpalifications so accepted

you are acquainted with the marker known

No, are you acquainted with

commended as

Yes, 1 Saw the exhibitS.

o Tes, TS

gist on pehalf of the Commis-
is that correct?

g to the top that Amerada picks at the

|
l‘\
\_
\3

the marker that the Commis-

markeTr No. 27

®

i e S




er |
4 Well jq ‘
recognition that there are tye Sepapr

»
That is Correct,
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1

Q And the two intervals of wrodurtion ty which your con-

clusions of senaration aprly is applicable to the line more
similarly located on the Commission's Exhibit, which is known as
marker No. 1, is that correct?

A Yes.

0 May I ask you to 2o tc the map, while doing so I ask
that the small reproductions be handed out., Was this Exhibit No.
2 prevared by you and by others under your sunervision?

A Yes, it was.

Q This, again, as an exhibit which you could refer to
as & montague, is that right?

A That is correcﬁ.

Q But, in any event, for identification purposes for the
record, it contains four exhibits, including a contour map, a
vortion of the log from the Amerada No, 13 Wimberly, and below
that a chart and then to the right two cross sections?

A That's correct.

Q Now, the contour map and the two cross sections are
basically the same information that were contained on Exhibit
No. 1, 1s that corfect?

A The contour map is precisely the same as contained on
Exhibit No. 1, the two cross sections contain the same wells and

the same logs, but with additional information added.

9 Now, referring first to the contour map, and referring

>
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—~FErTIeIIaryy J-—t—-—frr’gf‘eerr wells and” tmse*we.&s—ce?r’nw

it

1

red arrow, would you state for the venefit of the Commission,

briefly, & 1ittle history of the development of this field?

A

A Yes., 1 would 1ike to revpeat what the previous witness
testified to, that the 7reen circles represent wells completed
relow the tom of the Blinebry as Amerada recosnizes jte. The red
arrows point ro six wells that are preeentLy conactc? ahove that
marker, the first Blinetry well, and 1 will refer to the Blinetry
wells as those€ velow the green marker, the first Blinebr? well was
comvleted in Section 13.

1 velieve it was the Gulr 1acRuffinghton No. 6 and was Com=
pleted early 1in 1558, Later in the same year the second well in
the Blinebry reservoir was completed, which was the Gulf Mac-— i
puffington No. b, which was in the same sectlone. There was 10
further development in the Elimcbry reservo oir for the ramainder
~f 1958. Early in 1959 Gulf completed WO more Blinebry wells,
put these were on the opposite end of the field in the far soﬁth
end, one on ghe Gulf vincent Lease and the other on the gulf Ramse
F Lease, which are both in Section 36.

During 1050 the development of this Blinebry reservoir con-

tinued until toward the end of 1959 there were anprex smately 20

Blinebry 0il wells, and the field was essentially defined as

shown on this contour mabDe Late in 1959, the first well in this

ry marker was comoloted whlch was tbe

SU—
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f' 3 , Westates Carlson Federal B-25 #2, which is shown in the Séﬁthééé?wﬁ
; ! Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of Section 25 on the mav, Both |
é ? the Flinebry reservoir and this upner reservoir were dcveleoped
i h 3 further during the remainder of 1959 and 1960, until at the
i - % present time there are forty-six Blinebry completions and six
= x :
2

undecionated completions.

During the course ==

Q

A Let me voint outv one additional thing.

Q Excuse me. i

A At one time there had teen forty-seven Blinebry wells
compieted, but the Gulf MacBuffington No. 4, which was the second

n the Southeast of the Southwest of !

,.h

well comoleted in the [ielid
| Section 13, was abandoned sometime late in 1959 btecause it went |
to high gas-o0il ratioc.

Q puring ihe course of the development, Amerada drilled

its Wimberly No. 13 Well, is that correct?

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

5 A It was drilled late in 1960, that's correct. i
; E Q | In the course of drilling this well, two zones were

s l
| j; g % encountered as shown by the second exhibit, the one immediately |
z - % z to the right of the contour map., Would you explain that exhibit?
; 5
% : - i A The upver portion of this exhibit is a vortion of the
i — é Wimberly No. 13 log. It shows the top of the Blinebry with a
z Z § green line through it. It shows the producing interval above the
f'" j--—1:—e>§;--e>£‘—-th-e-Blinebr;:,_mhich_illl__refer to as the undesignated
R ©
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i producing interval, it shows in green the interval producing from |
|

the Blinebry reservoir, which goes from 5318 down to 5450. Itve

also shown on this log the approximate gas-oil contact in the

g ! Plinebry reservoir of minus 2100 feet,
- | Q How many foot interval is there between the base of the
I
; « O . . .
P g S red zone and the top of the producing interval, the green zone?
- ~
g - 5 A From the tase of the undesignated producing interval,
i~ |
{ . = N —_ . - - . - .
NG : which is shown in red, to the top of the Blinebry producing inter- -
- RS
P % val, which is shown in green, is a distance of some 261 feet.
z - LZD Q Now, the green horizontal line is the marker which
;- ~ L
P &~ . Amerada recommends as the pick, is that correct?
=
y 9 ! A Thatts correct,
- =
‘; = & | Q The correlated marker. Is it your opinion that these (
- f
gé two sources shown, the red and the green, are sevarated? ,
- § A Yes.
- . |
- Q What do you base that conclusion on?
- =g
- Z . 1 A Well, a number of things. The first evidence is a
- g |
- g i separation test, if you will, that we ran in Wimberly No. 13
3
- Oz
o shortly after the well was completed on January the 16th,
o
[ 4
- & Q You are now referring to the chart at the bottom of this
- 2
- Wimberly No. 13 losg.
i
- A Yes, I am referring to the chart characterized by the
os !
i - red and green lines at the bettom of the vortion of the Wimberly
o

i

E_J,g_lgg._']:his_cnam_shm@ the results of a pressure test, or - '

|1

! ' LIS7e SR
. : o NG
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g 3 i separafloﬁ“téEfj‘fﬁHt”we“conducted“in“WTmberiyﬂlimin"January of -

% | this year. The line that is marked in red reoresents the bottom |
- | hole pressure at a minus 2300 feet in the undesignated completion,:

j_ -  which, as you recall, is indicated in red on the lox of Wimberly

13.

i
'

Further, the green line represents the bottom hole pressure

]
PHONE CH 3-6691

in the Blinebry produbing interval as indicated on the log in

AR R T 2

FO N
L ' by A -

green, On January the 16th of this year, the undesignated com-

oletion had been shut in for a total of 624 hours, after which time

l
ERVICE, Inc.

,
N)

the Lottom hole pressure had increased to 2343 PSI. At that timei
>
we ovened the well on a 26-64 inch choke and flowed it for thirty |

hours, during which period the well produced 211 btarrels of oil. i

On the day cof January the 17th, the undesignated interval
was closed in and allowed to build up for an additional 65 hours,
after which time ihe bottom hole pressure had increased to 2303
PSI. Now, during the time that the undesignated interval was

first closed in and then opened and then closed in again, the

*!
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

(-]
— g
: x
1 E Blinebry interval remained closed in for the entire veriode.
F z
P ; | On January the 16th, which was the day that the undesignated |
P o :
; g |
P - s ; interval was opened, the Blinebry interval had been shut in for
i a :
P 7
: i a total of 120 hours, the pressure was 2165 PSI., It remained
"1,. \
b~ . shut in during the entire time that the upper completion was
i |
§~; | produced and we found that it was shut in after the producing
ST _period, and the pressuyre in the Blinebry interval continued to
b
Py
i e
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i

. _shown in green, the first two wells on the upper cross section,

increase until after 216 hours shut in, it was 2,2I1 PSI. This, |

1
|
i
|

these two completions. :

to me, shows rather significant lack of communication between

Q Now, do you have any evidence that these two zones are
separated throughout the field?

A Yes, I would like to refer to the two cross sections
which are on th& right-hand side of the exhibit, The first cross
section A-Al, which, as shown on the man, is a west-east cross
section through Wimberly 13 and Wimberly 4. Now, Wimberly 13 log
also appears here in reduced scale, On these cross sections I
have indicated, as the previous witness did, the top of the
Glorieta in red, the top of the Blinebry in green, and fufther I
have shown in red those wells that have been completed in this
undesignated interval,

Notice that Wimberly 13 is completed there, which is the
only well on the upper cross section. On the lower cross section,
which is also a west-east cross section through a line a little
south of the upper one, there are three wells which are completed
in this undesignated oroducing interval, the first two on the

left-hand side of the cross section and the next to the last one

as shown by the red interval here.
Itve also shown the Blinebry producing intervals on the well

that produced from the Blinebry, on these cross sections theytre

SRRSSRUURUI ¢ «

b
i
=
I
4
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L
y |, ence to that exhibit *nformation?
y | '
Cé H A i have shown this approximate gas—oxl contact as ©eins \
- = ‘
3 | at minus 2100 feete Actuallys ¢nei<ts come questiod 3¢ might \
- . =2 ‘1 ) ‘\
= ! actually pe lowier than rhat put 1'Ve taken the pessxmist.lc attl- ':
N | ’ \
= a . X .
- = : rude here and shown 1+ as nigh as 1 ¢hink 1 iv 005a1bly could bee \
. 7 "
- & 1f you will ©nove Ameradats Wimoerly No. 13 1085, which 18 the !
z, »
) '-; second 0OnN€ from the left oR the upper cross gection, 3¢ showsS |
- Q: ]‘ i
_ . \
o E \ Wimberly 13, producing {fyom an 1nterva1 consulerably above the \
= E.ﬂ: acproxi,mate gas-oil contact in the Blinebry reservcir. ~
i
- e \ Now, the first gest Sutmitted on this well did show a high
- =
) E \ sas=0il ratios I ghink one of the previous witnesses t,estii‘i.ed ‘
1
- : \ . :
'E | v the existence of a gas-0il contact 17 this sptervale 1 will !
= e ‘=.
- Z, gree with thate in fact, 1 pick ¢ right close O where he ‘
e S \ '
z X . . X . . "
B :é C oicks it, L thiink he nad it at minus 1950. 1 plcked it av 1265, '
3z
- = z . but 1 don't think that'!s enough dlfference ro oe signli‘lcant. ;
e
| e 2 . e have perforated our well, voth above and velowW fhat £&57
2 H
] ’
- < cil contact, which js the reason for 1ts high gas—oil ratioe 1
- . might add ghat since the time of that first rest W€ nave expeTri-

ment.ed with the well and haves by int,ermitting and stcpcocking,

¢ 2800, and this gest
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! has been sutmitted to the Commission.

Q Is it your opinion that there is a gas cap throughout

the field?

e e e}

. : A Yes.

4 Q Underlving the creen marker?

A Yes. I think very definitely there is a gas cap. One

PHONE Ci1 2-66%1

indication that there is, I vpicked it here, as I said, at minus

E, Inc.

|
la}
=}

o - =

210C feet, all of these 47 wells that have ever

the Blinetry, excent two have been perforated below this minus

2100 feet and are now vroducing from below there. Of course, some
of them have started to show increasing gas-oil ratios hecause of
i proximity to this large gas cap.

Q What conclusion dc you reach with reference to tha; in-

formation as t~» the senaration across this field between these

T RN S 3 e R oty o e

two zones?

A Could I talk for a mirute about this lower cross secition?

{

I want to point out the thinning, the conditions down there, the

approximate gas-oil contact minus 2100 feet and its relationship

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

to the three wells that are completed above the top of the Bline-
bry on the cross section. The Westates Carlson B-26 #7 is pro=-

ducing from the undesignated producing interval and also the

Paddeck., If we extend this minus 2100 feet line across, it will

probably intersect this producing interval hesre in the Westates

. | Carlson B-26 #7.

edon b L
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Yhrough meters all ¥he i1 fror
Fuissleman, the Drinkard, Tubb-Tiri
after we commleted Wimberly 13, to run
comrletions through the same c
anr LACT unit well, The pipeline compan
nas declared the o0il from the Blinebry producing ini=ivas

cweet and they allow us to send it thro

+ + o~
), L

«r

ne LACT unite

e

and sell

On the other hand, they have decla
des?ignated oroducing jnterval to

us to sell it through the LACT unit and ¢

other sweet oil on the lease.

from the sour 0il line in the vicinity ©

+ank that wetve had to st out &

oil that's nroduced from this
our Wimberly 13.

Q You also agree with
of gravity of the two oils?

A Yes, sir, the upper
designated interval cu;rently
1 think the last run ticket T
1s slightly above 40, the run

that we had records in Tulsa,

__between L0 and Ll and one had

i“ﬁﬁT?’tFﬁ‘ﬁiiﬂebTYT”, y
rd and =0 on. We attemnted,
this oil from these two

ormingline setun and sell it with

vy that purhcases 0

uzh our cormingling

red the oil from t
e sour and have
ormingle it with the

In fact, they have 1aid a vipeline ,

side separately to handle the

undesignated producing jnterval in

Ramey that there's a difference

interval in our Wimberly 13 un-

nas a gravity of about L5 degreese |

that it was L5. The Blirebrs

ickets I saw for the last month

k five tanks had gravity

gravity 30 somethinge

oL

ur oil

setuyp

refused to allow

.
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Q Ts 1t your ovinion that this rrowledge glves you further
tas‘s for your conclusion that these two vroducing horizons that
are now bteing dually produced fron the No. 13 well are separate

not only as to that well, but throuzhout the field?

A Well, it certainly doesn't detract from our position.
Q It is your nosition that the reccommendation of the Com- .
mission that if they will set the marker where recommended by

Amerada, that it will te a recognition of the separation of those

two z-nes?

- 3
+3
wy
L]

ct
pode
0

%)

Q

"4

"1

b}

o)

.-"
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MR. BUSHNELL: Thatts all the questions I have >f this
witness on direct.

MR, PORTER: Are you going to offer your exhibit?

MR. BUSENELL: I would like to offer Ameradats Exhitit
No. 2.

MR. PORTER: Ameradats Exhibit No. 2 will be admitted.
Any questions? ;

MR. MORRIS: TYes.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. McBryde, do you think that wetve got two separate

reservoirs here and therets a possibility that there might be many

3 i ] 3 ?
mare reservoirs amounting +o a lot of stringers 1n this arear
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~ - S, groi-uiannd —— T} o
A Wo, I don't ¢Rink S0, MFs FMOTT1Se The 6éffbrﬁzﬁﬂﬂ?1ﬁ?"j
!
!
all of these 1,6 Blinebry wells that I rentioned has been very ‘

similar. 1 have seen the results of one nressure survey in the
field and, of course, the pressures are different, as you would %
expect in a tight 1imesiohs nacervoir like the Justis~Blinebry
reservoire. However, there wWas a nattern there, the high pressures
were generally jn the middle, as you might expect, with their be-
ing closer o this gas CabDe

The lower pressures were generally on the edges of the pool.
There was a definite recognizable patterne. gimilarly, the gas-0il
ratio performance of these wells is very similar, theret's nothing%
that I have seen to indicate that wetre dealing with anything but
one common source below the green line on my exhibite.

Q You didn®t find the anomalous conditions that Mr. Ramey '
restified to? |
A Oh, on the contrary, 1 think that very certainly the

vorosity is scattered in this reservoir and in the one above it
ard in the one below it. That is a fact that T think everybody
recognizese. Xevertheless, it still doesnt't prove to me that |
welre not dealing with something that is in communication even
thoﬁgh it might be slowWe |
Q Mr. McBryde, have you examined the characteristicsrin !
' |
i

most of the wells in this pool in making your~study?_ In particu-~

._1ar I am wondering if you have examined thewggggggzgristics of X

___,___—-_¢______
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T%'Wmll’ﬂb. 6., T T 2
|
E A I have looked at the drill stem testsS, as I recall, 1 '

!
;

L_add_;ha;_mg_did i+ without the know}edge of a gas-oil contact

telieve that's the lease im ~diately north of our Wimberly lease.

Q Yes, it's a Wimberly lease also.
A Yes.
q  If I'm not mistaken, I inderstand that this well that I |

}
have referred to jg combleted some 200 foat helow your Yimberly %
No. 13 and yet it shows a GOR of, in excess of 20,000 to l. CouldH
you expiain +his anomaly, why would you find a mas-oil ratio of
+that magnitude at a denth of 200 feet lower than completion in

your Wimberly No. 137

A T could attempt 1O explain it, 5. Morris, if I maY¥e

During the course of our development of our lease we tested our

(&

Wirberly No. 5, which you will ¢£ind in the Nor heast Quarter of
the Northwest Quarter of Section 25. We perforaied srobably every

gzone of vorosity in the Blinebrye.
i
i

Q May 1 interrupt You, 1 may have misstated the question
just a jittle bit. I mean that this well that I have referred tol
is some 200 feet below the gas-oll contact that you have picked 1
here. k

A Yes, if you dontt mind, I would like to get it Lo you.

Q Go ahead.

A However, wWe perforated most of the zones here, I might

®

b i e e T 47T
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at that time, and fonna'gas“iﬁ“ﬁII“TﬁE“EEﬁdE;”bﬁt“Wé‘ﬂidn*t—“‘““‘—]

. . |

belicve that that was conclusive at all, tecause during the course,

t
'
!

R I

of our testing we had very definite indications that the cement

» Ty
IS SN

- s | bond behind the pipe was not holding and that would be one possiblé
. T

- i :
- z . exnlanation for their abnormally high gas-o0il ratio communication

z

3 benind the w=ipre., T would belicve that that is orobably whatts

causing it in this case,

Q Do you think it might also be possible that you have a
localized sitnation and an anomaly existing in that well?

! A Well, I havent't seen the results of the test on that

i velle I do have most of the tests that were submitted to the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

%._ Commission last week. I believe at the time we picked those up
(- i
§ . { that one was not in yet. It's «= I don?t know how much oil it :
§ l
! o . . . !
™ made on the test or how much gas. It'S possible that it might |
|~ -» |
- have made a small amount of oil, and a small amount of gas, but
L the gas-oil ratio could have calculated it to be 20,000,

i - Q You may have heard Mr, Ramey's testimony that on a drill
i -]

. 2

i j ] é stem test ir your No. 13 water was found and yet in the Gulf

; : !

P - * | MacBuffington No. 11 and the Tidewater Coates C-& there was no

- g ! '
& | R -

vy 3 water found in the same area and he c¢could not find a way to ex-
e 2
pio 4 =
." -

: N plain that anomaly., I am wondering if you could have any ex-

i

gh { mnlanation for it?

§ : A I heard Mr, Ramey's testimony but I dont*t remember the -
L .__depths that he was referring to.

= |

3
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Q He was referring to the depth just above the, what we¥ve
5
referred to as marker No. 1. ;
A Which is, yes. Well, it's possible that there would be !

water in some stringers in there, certainly we have evidence of
jt. I don't see how that could do anything but help prove that
there is senaration between this Blinebry reservoir and the upper
interval, however.

Q It might tend to prove that in the Wimberly No. 13, but

the absence of it in the other wells would tend to show that you

had a localized eondition in your No. 13, would it net?
A I don't kaow.the subsea depths of the drill stem test

on the other well. It could oe above the water-oil contact, if
such there be.

MR. MORRIS: I have no further questions of this
witness. Thank you, Mr, McBryde.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Mr. Bratton.

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton with Atlantic.

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q@  Mr. McBryde, referriug to your Exiibit Nc. 2 on Wimberly
No. 13, and using the terminology that you have used, the Blinebry
zone and the undesignated zone, how long before the Blinebry zone

was shut in, how long had it been producing, how many months or

years?
A 4 matter of days I think on both of them,
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and the No. 7 and 5, those were the relatively low gas-oil ratios,

Q@ Wo, how Ionz waé‘?our'BIiﬁéﬁry—ZGHG-cvmureted“berrEfwmq
dually completed in this undesignated zone? f

A Our Wimberly 12 was completed in December, I believe, ?
It might have been in January, If you dontt rnind, I could fing f
it right quick if you want to get the exact date, WMr, Bratton,
our Wimberly 13 was completed on January 7 of this year, 1961,

Q Was your Rlinebrvinterval produced from then?

A Yes.,
Q Up until it was shut in for the 72 hours?
A The Blinebry intcrval produced a total of 531 barrels of}
hole before it was shut in for the extended shut in teste T ;

might add that the undesignated produced a like amount, somewhere |

i
!

arcunua 300 barrels, | f
i

Q Referrine then to your ZxhibitsNo. 3 and L, those inter-

vals that you have completed, or show completed in the upper or tﬂe
undesignated zone in your Wimberly 13, the Westates Carlson B=26

-

I believe you concluded from that, Mr. McBryde, that you have a

gas cav down telow that?

A We have a gas cap in the Blinebry reservoir which in

Some cases is below the intervals that are perforated or Dro-

ducing in this undesignated zone.

Q Is it possible that your GOR differences are a result

§

H

]

;

f

—ofa solution gas drive and the natural consequence of it in that ’
N T e

&
<

&
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: ion zas drive reservoirs?

individual zone? 1in other words, as vou reach a further stage of -

i

denietion in vour undesisnated zones, are your gas-oil ratios

not going to go up there? i
A Yes, I think they will go up. I am satisfied that -
thev're nrobably producing from a, well, certainly we have a gas

Aan in ths nndaeieonatad zane and thagoe that are romnleted ecloae
irm e undecicnated 7 Ralats nie

-z ~ =2

to the gas cap will no doubt start having increasing ratios.
Q Your GOR differences, then, could bte a difference of

vour stage of completion of a solution gas drive reservoir?

A Not in this case I don't believe, Mr. Bratton. As I

testified, take the Anderson Prichard No. 5 Carlson A, for

instance, which is the next to the last log on the bottom cross |

~ T+
Vil e e

'.Ju
pae

sect s compieted somc, I would say, 60 or 70 feet above
the minus 2100 foot datum. If it were in the same reservoir as
these wells down here, I would expect it to produce all gas, but

it's a ton allowable well, or it was in March.

Q Assuming that you don't have a different stringer in
there with poor vertical communication? | ?

A Well, I think we do have something in there with no
vertical cormmunication.

Q You say no vertical communication?

A We certainly do.

Q Your theory would be equally applicable to gas caps or
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i A Itm not sure T understand The gquestions - l
i
Q In other words, your theory as to the difference in the

distinction tetween the corpletion below and above in the Wimberly

e

zone, vour Wimberly zone and your undesignated zone, you base that

on the conclusion you have a zas can atove the Wimberly zone, a
gas cap above the undesiznated zone?
A I think we know rather dJefinitely tha*t we have gas caps

above both of them.

Q Could it not te a two solution gas mechanism? |
, A It could ke, T dontt know that that has a bearing on |
; this. i
! Q But your conclusions would be equally anplicable to

| either conclusion?

A I'm not sure T understand just what vou are getting at,

Mr. Bratton. I'm soarryv.

Q I could restate it once more, but I believe your con-

clusion is drawn on the basis of two separate gas cavps and that

vossibly you have two solution gas mechanisms if you adopt your

theory of a complete separation.

A Certainly we have two separate reservoirs and both of
i them could be prcduvcing under solution gas in combination with gas

! cap expansion, since they both have a gas cap above them,.

Q And your gas-oil ratio, then, would increase in a

! solution ecas reservoir as you reach an advanced stage of depletiod?

i,
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| MR. PORTZR: Anyone clse have a question? Mr. Rose. -
i
- 1
. BY MR. ROSE :
| i :
- s | Q Mr. McBryde, you have heard the testimony of the Come-
— z | mission's witness Eric F. Engbrecht, did you not? }
o i | |
E SHE I A Yes, sir. 1
— = t
: S Q  You heard wherc he picked his, what he called his marker"s
- 'i
E ' Wo. 1 and No. 27
A ‘
- A Yes, sir.
. &) Q Picking the Commissicnts marker No. 1 would nlace the ;
. |
. :4 Wimberly No. 13 in the situation of producing from two zones in |
B R
— - one interval, would it not? *
_ . | '\
- g | A T+ would place the wimberly 13, which has two separate '
B % pools completed in it at the prcsent time, in what would then be
- —
— = desipnated as a cCommon sSOource.
- P~ Q A1l right, then, if you use No. 2 pick, then what? '?
- ’é A 1 am confused as to just what No. 2 and No. 1 is. No. |
- & & :
. < & 2 is the upper pick, is that right?
é = | |
:_\__1;‘;__- [ % Q Yes, No. 2 the upper and No. 1 the lower. |
- . o | |
3”4 3 A If they pick No. 2 it will place both zones that are
i ,": 4 ?, i
; f" < | presently completed in Wimberly 13 in what would then be desigz-
e o
[ SN i
R . nated as a common source, you are righte.
1 )
s . ,
- | s hi
P 3 Q Would it place any other wells shown on your Bxhibit
L .
Lo _ Mo, 2 in the same cituation if that pick is used?
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mherly 13 is the only well in the field that is f

: A W

it

| presantly completed in voth of these intervals as dually conpleted

in these two intervals,.

| Q Would the nick lNoe. 1 put any other well on your exhibits

in the same situation?

1
PHONE CH 3.6691

A If Nos 1 pick, which is the green line on our exhibit, is

selected, it would leave an interval from this green line up

about half way in this intermediate interval, as we call it, that

would not be defined as to vertical limits by Commission order.

ole

I think that we did not mention that the Just

s Gas FPool, as

presently defined by the Commission, consists of roughly the

I
! upper half of this interval between our red line and our blue

line, So, if the pick, as we recommend, is chosen as the top of |

3
i

- . . b s s !
the Blinebry, there will be an interval which is not defined as tg

vertical limits at the present time.

Q What would be the effect of that on the Westates Carlson

| B=-26 #7, which is shown?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

S |

%X

: | A T don't know.

»

g Would it not te the same as your Wimberly No. 132 b
o { Q o y ,
£ | ' » :
=2

1 I A Well, certainly evidence has been offered here thav

-<‘ H

| those two are separated and we are not contesting that, I assume

that, well, two things could happen, One, it could be another

hearing to further establish vertical limits in this interval
1

L hepe—on some such arrangement, as was recommended for our well
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CHould avplye
Q Your Wimberly No. 13 was completed, I telieve you said

January 7, 19617

A Yes, sir. '
Q And was that later than the date of completion of ;
Westates Carlson B-26 #7?

A Yes, sir.

. | MR, BOSE: Thatt's all.
MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness

may be excused,

(Witness excused.)

MR. BUSHNELL: I have no more witnesses and thatts the }

end of our case.,

MR. PORTER: Dcoes anyone have any statements to make?

MR, WHITE: If the Commission please, I have a brier
statement I would like to make.

i MR, PORTER: Mr. White. |

liie WHITZ: Thronghout the testimony, Anderson Prichard |

. 0il Corvoration has been referred to at various times. The Union

Texas Natural Gas has succeeded in interest formerly owned by
Anderson Prichard. In our opinion it is significant that the
majority of the coverators in this field have recognized the

vertical limits of the Blinetry, Justis-Blinetry Pool as proposed

—by tha Commission Staff. And the majority of the overators have
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developad their leases in reliance thRal those vertical limits ]

were the true vertical limits, Anderson Prichard 0il Corporation

developed its leases with the understanding that those were the

vertical limits. It zoes without saying almost that I think there
!

has to be a certain degree of stability in matters of this kind.

I think an operator likes to know when it goes ocut to drill
a well that if it compnletes a well in a certain interval it has
fulfilied its offset obligations as to the Blinebry zone. It
would be considered quite a shock to wake up the next day and find
that the Blinebtry section had been disected and that you were
suddenly faced with unwanted and unexpectad offset obligations.

We feel that the field has been substantially developed é
and it's our position that it?'s a little late in the game to go i
back now and break out this one sand stringer. In that regard é
there?'s considerably *estimony in the record about the oossibilitﬂ
of several separate reservoirs. I think even the Amerada witness
testified that there was varying porosity in that nortion of the
Blinebry below the Blinebry 1 marker,

So, it seems to me that this is a practical protlem which
requires a practical solution, and .I think if you zo to breaking
out these individual sand stringers, which apparently‘vary from

well to well, you can sometimes reach rather ridiculous results.

We, therefore, feel that a practical solution should be

- taken in the nroblem and we feel that the approach which the
ﬁzﬁS§,,
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Cormission has oronasgsed is such a nractical sulution, We, there- .
»

t

fore, concur in the Commission Staff's recommendations.

MR. PORTER: MI‘. Brattono

§ : MR, BRATTON: I would like to refer back to Mr. ;
I | Zrgbrecht's remarks o3 T have them noted down here in which he i
.°; 3 * 9 = L L3 .
g H i gave his reason for vicking the pecint No. 2 which we suvnort,
=~ |
=) l As I have it noted down, he said it's a good lithologic break,
i
O é
- i it's a good place to manr on. It's a zood correlative point across
SN g
& i
g% | the entire field, it is the break for the Blinebry Pool, as he
ég , interprets it is the top of the Blinebry reservoir, and also it's
~ : !
o~ | a better correlative marker across the entire pool. i
=< | a
! ;
gz ! In addition to that, as Mr, Ramey nointed out in his testi- |
R mony, and the gentleman just referred to, I think you have to use |
gg a practical apnroach to these reservoirs, and, if you start pick-
=
:E ing cut stringer by stringer you are going to wind uv with some
' ) ;
P~ amazing results. ﬁ
M !
< o I believe, as vointed by Westates, and it was never referred !
K !
» {
;g z to again, the difference in the gas analysis in their well is a |
x !
g <‘
— % e ys X .
¥ ‘strong indication that the two comvletions ther: are not from the
o N
g |
g i same pool or the same reservoir. Further, as nreviously pointed
: !

out, we also have developed on the basis of the top of the

Blinetry teing point No. 2, and it would be rather startling to

i find at this point the pay disected or the pool disected at this
—point and find a new area above .this point No. 1 which Amerada

5S>

N
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CHECPRY R @ -

. recommends. We verv stron7ly urce the Cormission to adopt the

. recommendation that Mr. Znghrecht and Mr, Ramey made and adopt

ig' . - noint No. 2,
xi g MR. PORTER: Mr, Bushnell. i
1551 H
i -
£ - § MR, BUSHNSLL: I didnt't intend to say anything, and to be
» - z ¥ 4
* . 8
— g < i very brief, but I would just like to say 1 don®t want anvthing
; ~ :
i &y ; implied by anything put on in this case that Amerada is in favor
L= ~ ,
1 S: ! of a separate zone for each separate stringer. We feel that the
. R |
i =3 ! top of the Blinebry should be picked on the tasis of a separate
! 75 !
i- é? g geological unit, and the Commission should adopt the pick just
= . .
P B~ . like it did and as consistently as it did in picking the top of !
{ s i ‘
£ - gz | the Glorietta and defining another zone. }
i - : :
; & : i
. (a o I think our evidence has shown here, I think I'm safe in g
§‘ gi saying it uncontested, that ours is the only pick that is in
i — —~—
4 3
[ g; support of a separate geological unit. I think our evidence is
- EE uncontested, that perhans I had better not say that is ail i
~ |
- EE o | that Mr, Ramey included, but I'll say that I feel that our exhi-
— g
| - 5 . . .
B hS : i bits and testimony has shown by preponderance that there is a
- QF
LI w | separation in Well 13 as extended across the field.
et o !
{ -
e s | MR. PORTER: Anyone have anythinz further to offer in
{ § a &)
¥ o— 2
Lo this case?
- '? MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir, I have a telegram from Gulf 0il
- Corporation recommending that the top of the Blinebry be at the
) . !
- |_marker found at minus 2,022 feet subsea in Amerada's Wimberly ;
-

?!. ) R \’t:’,; g
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MR. BUSHNELL: Is that the upver or the lower voint?

MR. MORRIS: I believe thatt!s the marker N

MR, PORTER: What was the conclusion, MCe
MR. MORRIS: Of this telegram?
MR. PORTER: No, as to whose marker this i

MR. MORRIS: This is Amerada's marker.

MR. PORTER: If nothing further to ve offered in the cas

Oe Lo

Se

the Commission will take it under advisement and proceed to

Case 2278.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

)
: S8
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of oroceedings before the New

Maxico 0il Conservation commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

abilitye.

IN WITNE387WHEREOF 1 have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 31lst day of May, 1961.

~J

4
2
2

Notary Public—Court/ﬁeporter

My commission expires:

June 19, 1963.
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